SHIPS LOG BOOK - SEASON 2020 -



CONTENTS

Foreword 4	
Sponsors	-7
2020 Presidents Report8	
Club Award Winners)
Perpetual Award Winners12	2-15
Life Member Inductee Chris Sargent	Ś
Life Member Inductee Steph O'May	3

COACHES REPORTS JUNIORS

U12 Mixed
U13 Boys Div 1
U13 Boys Div 227
U13 Girls
U15 Boys
U15 Girls
U18 Men
U18 Women

CONTENTS

COACHES REPORTS SENIORS

Premier League Men
Premier League Women
First Grade Men
First Grade Women
Second Grade Men
Second Grade Women
Third Grade Men Red
Third Grade Men Blue
Third Grade Women
Fourth Grade Men Red
Fourth Grade Men Blue
Fourth Grade Women
Fifth Grade Men
Masters Men Div 1
Masters Men Div 2
Masters Women Div 1
Masters Women Div 2

										54
										58
										62
										66
										70
										74
										78
										82
										86
										90
										91
										96
										100
										104
										104
										108
										110

Welcome to the first edition of the OHA Hockey Club 'SHIPS Log Book'.

The Ships Log aims to capture the season that was all in one booklet for now and future reference. We see the log as a complementary season-by-season booklet to the OHA History Book (1919 -2019), which captures the first 100 years of our great club.

We have included the ladders, team stats, game by game stats per team, premierships, award winners, office bearers, and many other highlights of the season.

We believe it is much easier to capture these details and achievements as they happen each season rather than searching the archives in years to come, which was the case when creating the OHA History Book.

Also included is a coach or captain's season report about each team, from juniors to seniors. These reports capture the highs, lows and special moments across the season.

We hope this publication becomes a reference tool for our future players, members, families, and friends to look back on as the seasons roll on.

Regards,

Robyn McCambridge and Chris Sargent Founders - OHA Ships Log Book





With 7 showrooms across Tasmania, find your local Choices Flooring store at **choicesflooring.com.au**

Let's talk Power Play!



Or Power Work, Power Home, or even Power Office. In fact, we can talk about any kind of portable power you need because we have all the batteries you need to stay in the game. • Automotive and 4WD batteries • Marine batteries • Motorbike batteries • Torch batteries • Mobile phone batteries & power banks • Batteries for remotes • Battery power stations • Jump starters • Solar solutions and more. So when you need portable power, come to the experts, we've got the range to keep you switched on.



Battery World®

2020 PRESIDENTS REPORT FROM THE EXECUTIVE

Thank you all for attending the 2020 AGM.

2020 has been a difficult year in so many ways.

At the beginning the year the only challenge our committee faced was how we were going to run the club without a President. None of us could have foreseen the turbulent year that 2020 turned into and the further challenges we faced.

But in this unprecedented year, our committee has worked hard to ensure our club has continued to look after the welfare of all our members and get as many players back out on the field, as we could.

Thank you to the Hockey Tasmania Board, and our HT CEO Damian Smith who put in hours of work to get hockey back up & running this season. We wouldn't have had a season at all if it wasn't for their efforts.

Although it was a short season, 2020 has seen another year of achievement and success for OHA, both on and off the field, along with some new initiatives.

2020 saw the pilot of the Premier League Men's Mentoring Juniors Program. Organised by Erin Roehrer with the support of Nick Leslie and our Premier League Men, the program was developed to help create connections between our juniors and A Pool, and create pathways for junior players into A Pool. A program which we will look to extend into the women's side next year.

As part of our continued commitment, to our juniors, the club re-certified its Level 3 accreditation in the Good Sports Program this year. As a club we need to continue to focus on developing our juniors through our junior academy and other programs. Our junior players are the future of this club so we need to work on retaining all our up and coming players as well as recruiting new players to OHA.

The financial support of Graham & Michelle Cowie at Battery World Hobart, of our junior programs, and of the Junior Academy has been wonderful, and we thank them both for your continued support of our club. I'd like to thank our naming rights sponsor, Choices Flooring, for their continued support in 2020, and to the Brunswick Hotel, who despite challenges of their own continued their sponsorship this year.

In 2020 our club has had success both on field and off.

There were some individual achievements by OHA Players at the Southern Hockey League Awards:

Pat Hood Umpiring Achievement Award winner – Jayden Vince Coach of the Year – Rowan Bridley – coach of 3rd Grade Men Red

2020 SHL Best & Fairest winners:

B&F Masters Men Div1 – Rowan Bridley B&F 3rd Grade Men – Gernot Roehrer

Plus there were many other OHA players who featured in the top 3, and top 10 in the Best & Fairest voting across the grades.

2020 Minor Premiers:

1st Grade Women 2nd Grade Men

We were 2nd in the Lord Mayors Trophy by the narrowest of margins - only 0.057 points behind DiamondBacks.

Of all clubs we had the equal most teams entered this season, which was a great achievement after coming back from months away from hockey.

From our 7 junior teams, we had 2 premiers – the U15 boys & U18 girls

From our 17 senior teams, we had 13 teams who played in finals.

Of those 13 teams, 6 made it into Grand Finals, and of those six, we had 5 Premiership winning teams:

4th Grade Men Red 3rd Grade Men Red 2nd Grade Men 1st Grade Women Premier League Women

Thank you to all our Junior and Senior Coaches - we are very lucky to have coaches within our club that are so dedicated and committed. A big thank you also to all our team Managers.

Thank you to all our umpires this season – OHA continues to stand out when it comes to people putting their hands up to umpire. And thank you to Jackson Turner who once again took on the task of umpiring allocations as our umpiring coordinator.

To our Club Patrons Kath Arneman & Ian Chambers for their generosity in sponsoring our A-Pool training kit, and for your continued coverage of the Premier League via our OHA Facebook page in pictures and words. Thank you both for all that you do for our A-Pool teams & this club.

To the McDevitt family, we thank you for your continued support of the A-Pool Men's training tops.

Thank you to Jane and Phil Sargent, for your work in putting together our trophies again this year.

And thank you to all our Life members, who are always willing to help when called upon.

There are also many people within our club that just do things without being asked. It's these people that make our great club what it is today. Thank you all, for the many hours you spend supporting our club.

I would like to congratulate Camilla Winch who was selected as Team Manager for the Australian Women's U21 National Junior Camp in February and selected as team manager for the Jillaroos, the Australian U21 Women, for a 4 match international series against the Japanese U21 Women. Camilla had also been preselected for other tournaments & tours later in 2020 which were cancelled due to Covid.

I'd next like to thank this year's committee for the hours of work they've put in this season. We have

had a hard working, committed group of people who have really stepped up in this very challenging year. The work they've all put in to help get our teams back playing has been tremendous.

Our 2020 Committee:

Rowan Bridley - Senior's Vice President Camilla Winch – Junior's Vice President Gernot Roehrer - Treasurer Hayden Steel – Uniform & Grants Officer Erin Roehrer - Junior Boy's Coordinator Shirlene Badenach - Junior Girl's Coordinator Sam McCambridge – Media & Communications Brett Battersby - Coaching Coordinator James Cowling - Property Officer Hannah Richards - Club & Community and Social Committee Sam Keating - Social Coordinator Jackson Turner – Umpiring Coordinator Matt Turner – Umpire Development Officer And thank you also to Shelly Brooks, our Stick 2 Hockey Coordinator.

I'd also like to thank the families & partners of our committee - the commitment we give to the club cannot be done without their support.

I'd like to thank and acknowledge Rowan Bridley who is stepping down from the committee after 7 years! Thank you Rowan, for all your hard work over the years as our umpiring coordinator, our property officer and our Seniors Vice President.

I would also like to note for the record the passing this year, of long time OHA supporter and player, Kate Thompson, and of OHA player, Barry Holmes. Both will always be fondly remembered and our thoughts continue to be with their families.

Stephanie O'May Secretary

JUNIOR CLUB AWARD WINNERS

UNDER 12 MIXED

Coaches Award: Elison Godfrey Best and Fairest: Delilah Hunt Most Consistent: William Lowe

UNDER 13 GIRLS

Coaches Award: Madeline Nogaiski Best and Fairest: Felicity Skeggs Most Consistent: Ella Lucas

UNDER 15 GIRLS

Coaches Award: Ella Lucas Best and Fairest: Sophia Di Venuto Most Consistent: Zoe O'Brien

UNDER 18 WOMEN

Coaches Award: Ellie McDonald Best and Fairest: Maddison Brooks Most Consistent: Isabelle Kruimink

UNDER 13 BOYS - DIV 2

Coaches Award: Sebastian Bush Best and Fairest: Bill Giddings Most Consistent: Milton Harkness

UNDER 13 BOYS - DIV 1

Coaches Award: Sam Murray Best and Fairest: Ben Sargent Most Consistent: Jack Woodberry

UNDER 15 BOYS

Coaches Award: Max Woodberry Best and Fairest: Mac Winch Most Consistent: Oscar Lucas

UNDER 18 MEN

Coaches Award: Josh Battersby Best and Fairest: Nicholas Spandler Most Consistent: Jayden Vince

SENIOR CLUB AWARD WINNERS

MASTERS MEN DIV1

Best & Fairest: James Cowling Most Consistent: David Woolford

MASTERS WOMEN DIV 1

Best & Fairest: Sofie McLeod Most Consistent: Susan Brooks

MASTERS MEN DIV2

Best & Fairest: Scott Stalker Most Consistent: Nick Hey

MASTERS WOMEN DIV 2

Best & Fairest: Trudi Monaghan Most Consistent: Kylee Chivers

5TH GRADE MEN

Best & Fairest: Shenan Daniels Most Consistent: Glenn Keating

4TH GRADE MEN RED

Best & Fairest: Neil Goodwin Most Consistent: Nick Hey

4TH GRADE WOMEN

Best & Fairest: Robyn McCambridge Most Consistent: Trudi Monaghan

4TH GRADE MEN BLUE

Most Consistent: Jack Sproule Best & Fairest: Gernot Roehrer

3RD GRADE WOMEN

Best & Fairest: Jess Palmer Most Consistent: Sarah Nellis

3RD GRADE MEN RED

Best & Fairest: Edward Hepher Most Consistent: Alex Chipchase

3RD GRADE MEN BLUE

Best & Fairest: Angus Dunbabin Most Consistent: Jeremy Reid

2ND GRADE WOMEN Best & Fairest: Alyssa Marmion Most Consistent: Saffron Cooper-Smith

2ND GRADE MEN

Best & Fairest: Dave Woolford Most Consistent: Phil Sargent

1ST GRADE WOMEN

Best & Fairest: Ella Berresford Most Consistent: Susan Brooks

1ST GRADE MEN

Best & Fairest: Jake Morton Most Consistent: Patrick Meaney

PREMIER LEAGUE WOMEN

Most Consistent: Maddison Brooks

THE IAN HOWIE MEMORIAL TROPHY FOR PREMIER LEAGUE

Men Most Consistent Joseph Murphy

PENNY DUNBABIN MEMORIAL TROPHY FOR PREMIER LEAGUE

Women Best & Fairest Sarah McCambridge

PREMIER LEAGUE MEN

Best & Fairest Henry Chambers

JUNIOR PERPETUAL AWARD WINNERS

JUNIOR CLUBWOMAN OF THE YEAR

Isabelle Kruimink

JUNIOR CLUBMAN OF THE YEAR

William Roehrer & Mac Winch

Junior Clubman and Junior Clubwoman are the most prestigious awards that an OHA junior male and female can have bestowed on them. The award recognises the contribution and commitment a player has given to the club and to the junior grades in particular. This trophy has been awarded since 1981 for males and from 1985 for females.

KEN CLIFFORD ENCOURAGEMENT AWARD FOR GIRLS

Felicity Skeggs

KEN CLIFFORD ENCOURAGEMENT AWARD FOR BOYS

Oscar Lucas

This award is presented to a junior boy and a junior girl who have demonstrated an outstanding attitude to their hockey. The criteria for this award includes displaying a good attitude to training, being a good team player, regular attendance at trainings and games, being attentive and willing to learn, participation in additional training opportunities, and showing a potential for future development. The award has been presented since 1991

JUNIOR GOALKEEPER OF THE YEAR

Josh Battersby

The trophy is awarded to a female or male goalkeeper playing in a junior grade based on their performance during the season.

THE NATHAN CRESSWELL MEMORIAL TROPHY FOR ENTHUSIASM AND COMMITMENT

Luke Roehrer

Nathan Cresswell was an OHA junior player who tragically lost his life in 2010. The trophy is awarded to a junior player who has displayed enthusiasm and commitment no matter their age, standard or skill level throughout the season. This trophy has been awarded since 2011.

SENIOR PERPETUAL AWARD WINNERS

DEON AND MATTHEW CLIFFORD MEMORIAL TROPHY FOR THE CLUBMAN OF THE YEAR

Hayden Steele

The Clubman trophy is the most prestigious award any male OHA member can have bestowed on them. The award recognises the dedication, commitment and contribution that a male club member has given for the greater benefit of the club.

The Clubman trophy has been awarded since 1949 in some years only, however it has been consistently awarded in every year since 1972.

This award was renamed in 1996 in memory of brothers Deon and Matthew Clifford who tragically lost their lives while bushwalking at the Acropolis near Lake St Clair in the Tasmanian highlands. Deon and Matthew were dedicated OHA players and were both recipients of the Junior Clubman Trophy. Deon won the award in 1986 and Matthew in 1990 and 1991.

CLUBWOMAN OF THE YEAR

Erin Roehrer

The Clubwoman Trophy is the most prestigious award any female OHA member can have bestowed on them. The award recognises the dedication, commitment and contribution that a female club member has given for the greater benefit of the club. The trophy has been awarded since 1979.

THE OHA ACHIEVEMENT AWARD

Camilla Winch

This award recognises an individual's outstanding contribution to hockey as an administrator, umpire, player or coach with a focus on achievements outside of OHA. This trophy was donated by the Murton and McLeod families and has been awarded since 2005.

JACK SPENCER - BEST PERFORMED TEAM

Second Grade Men

Jack Spencer created this award to recognise the best performed team each season. Jack made a major contribution to OHA as a player, coach and administrator for many years and was also a strategic member of the club's first A-Grade premiership team in 1959. The trophy has been awarded since 1990.

SENIOR PERPETUAL AWARD WINNERS

BEST UNDER 21 PLAYER

Joesph Murphy

This trophy is awarded to a female or male playing in the senior grades. The award takes into consideration the individual's club performance as well as their intra-state, Tasmanian or Australian representation. This trophy has been awarded since 1975.

BEST FIRST YEAR PLAYER IN PREMIER LEAGUE

Isabelle Kruimink

This trophy recognises a female or male playing in their first full year as a member of the starting eleven in a Premier League team. The award takes into consideration the individual's club performance as well as their intrastate, Tasmanian or Australian representation. The trophy has been awarded in various years since 1954 and continuously since 1990.

CRAIG THOMPSON ENCOURAGEMENT AWARD FOR UMPIRING

Josh Foulston & Jayden Vince

Craig 'Thommo' Thompson was a legend in the club and was widely regarded by all who played alongside him together with those on opposing sides. He was renowned for his disputes with umpires and his regular comments to his team mates, and to his wife Kate about the decisions the umpires made and how the game needed better umpires. For this reason Kate believes that having a club trophy in memory of 'Thommo' may encourage people within the club to volunteer to umpire and to improve the standard of umpiring generally.

The award recognises a club member who has demonstrated a substantial commitment to umpiring during the season. This trophy has been awarded since 2006.

PETER VERRELL GOALKEEPER OF THE YEAR MEMORIAL TROPHY

Evie Dalton & Alyssa Marmion

The Goalkeeper of the Year is awarded to a senior female or male goalkeeper for a consistent performance during the year. Peter Verrell was a goalkeeper in the B Pool grades during the 1970s and early 1980s. He created this goalkeeper award in 1980 to recognise the contribution that goalkeepers make to the club and after he tragically died in 1984, the trophy was renamed in his memory.

SENIOR PERPETUAL AWARD WINNERS

HIGHEST GOAL SCORER

David Woolford – 19 goals

This trophy is awarded to the player who scores the highest number of goals in a season in any senior grade. The trophy has been awarded in most years since 1956 and continuously since 1986.

ROBERT TURNER MEMORIAL TROPHY Martin Skeggs

Robert Turner was a strong and integral member of the 3rd Grade men's team in the 1970s. Following his tragic death in 1977 a trophy was dedicated to him. The trophy is awarded to a 3rd Grade player for their contribution to the team throughout the season. The award is decided by the vote of the members of the 3rd Grade team. This trophy has been awarded every year since 1977.

REBECCA RYAN MEMORIAL TROPHY

Alyssa Marmion

Bec Ryan passed away in 2013 having played for OHA at both a junior and senior level from 2000 until 2010. She was always very determined and never let ill health prevent her from playing hockey. Bec will be remembered as a person who had a positive approach to life and tried her utmost to achieve what she set out to do. Despite her illness, she completed her medical degree and began work as a doctor in 2013. Bec was very much a team player and was always strongly supportive of her friends and colleagues. She will be remembered always for her beautiful smile, her courage and her enthusiasm for life.

This award is for a player who is very determined, sets goals and achieves what they set out to do. It is for a player who has a positive approach to life, and is supportive of friends and colleagues – doing anything for anyone, anytime.

This award is voted on by current OHA members and coaching staff within the A-Pool Women's squad. This trophy has been awarded since 2013.

LIFE MEMBER INDUCTEE CHRIS SARGENT

Chris started his playing days with OHA as a sevenyear-old in the Under 13 competition in 1981.

Chris won many Best and Fairest and Most Consistent awards throughout his junior years and was named the Junior Clubman of the year recipient in 1990. Chris was an U/17 State representative in 1991.

Chris' senior debut was in A-Reserve (now 1st Grade) and A-Grade (now Premier League) in 1990.

He has played in numerous senior A-Grade, A-Reserve, Second Grade, and Masters Grand Finals over many years.

Chris has won five A-Reserve State premierships over two decades, the first in 1993, then 1996, and again in 2008, 2010 and 2011.

3 Master Div 1 Premierships in 2013, 2014 and 20183 Second Grade Premierships in 2015, 2018 and 2020

Chris has always given to the club that has given to him. This is true both on and off the field.

He has been a nominee for the Deon and Matthew Clifford Memorial Clubman of the year award no less than ten times, winning it a record three times.

He has coached numerous junior teams from a young age.

U/13, U/17 Boys and U/17 Girls, and then again in recent years with the successful U/13 Girls, which Chris' daughter Amber was a member.

He has coached A-Reserve Men on two occasions in the late 90's and again in the late 2000's for a total of 5 seasons.

Chris spent seven years in Melbourne for professional reasons but always kept OHA close to his heart. When he left in June 2001, he was coaching A-Reserve Men. He always felt that he owed it to the club to return and complete his commitment. He played and coached in Melbourne at a standard that would see him return to Hobart in 2007, where he resumed the coaching position of the A-Reserve team.

He sees the 2008 A-Reserve State premiership as one of his proudest hockey moments.

Chris took the role as the Playing Coach after the team had not made finals in over a decade and had been on a 35 game losing streak. He lead them to be State Premiers in 2008 and runners-up in 2009.

The same team then went on to win back-to-back State premierships in 2010 and 2011.

The 2008 premiership win holds a special place for Chris as he played alongside his brother Phil (also a Life Member), for Phil's first-ever senior premiership for OHA.

Again with his brother Phil, Chris was a member of the first-ever Division One Masters Team to win their maiden premiership in 2013 and took back-to-back premierships by winning again in 2014.

Chris has been a passionate committee and administrative club member over several years. First in 1995 – 1998 and again in 2010-2014. In 2010-2014 he held the roles of Vice President, Fund Raising and Sponsorship Officer and the Chairman of the 75th Celebrations of the men's side of the club.

His pursuit for innovative ideas saw him develop, fund and drive the successful 'Source from Within' publication which raised over \$40K for the club over the first ten editions.

Chris' commitment to the club goes unseen by many. This is how he likes it. He works behind the scenes giving both time and in-kind donations without hesitation. He loves this club and would do anything to see it be the best it can be.

His behind-the-scenes' in-kind' attitude and approach have significantly contributed to the club's off-field successes. There are too many to mention, and he wouldn't want them known anyway!

Chris was the Chairman of the OHA Centenary Committee, formed in 2015, some four years before the 2019 Centenary year. He guided the devoted Centenary Committee on a course to see the club celebrate the year in style, and size, such a milestone like it deserved.

From newspaper, TV, and media highlights to the all-in club Green Day and OHA 100 Auction in the middle of the year through to the Junior and Senior Gala Celebrations in October, the committee worked



- tirelessly to ensure the year celebrated all things OHA. The Auction ended up being the club's largest-ever fundraising event.
- The Gala events were the largest ever gathering of past and present players, members, and supporters in the club's history. With over 500 attendees across the two events.
- Anyone who attended these events will remember and cherish them forever.
- Chris' unwavering commitment, passion, and dedication, coupled with his selfless, energetic attitude, is why Chris Sargent is now our newest Life Member of the OHA Hockey Club.



LIFE MEMBER INDUCTEE STEPH O'MAY

Tonight it is my privilege to speak about Steph O'May and welcome her to a very exclusive club, one many of us would love to be a member of. The members of this club all have one thing in common a deep commitment to OHA and Steph has commitment to this club in shiploads.

Steph joined OHA in the 80's as a young junior, following in the sporting footsteps of her mother, who played hockey in her school days. Steph had been playing school hockey and was ready to begin playing for a club, but which club would she choose? It really wasn't much of a choice. Her brother was already playing for OHA and young Steph's parents were good friends with John and Sue Sargent. Steph was friends with the Sargent boys, plus she lived on the Eastern shore. And so began Steph's connection to the OHA hockey club.

Steph has been a part of many successful premiership teams. Her first premiership was in 1986 as part of the Under 16 team. She began her senior career playing with A-pool before joining second grade where she became part of a team that went on to win back to back to back premierships.

Over the years she has won best and fairest awards and most consistent player, she has captained, coached and managed teams. Played in many different positions and been awarded a card or two for that allusive but usually effective swinging tackle, but these are not things that Steph is best known for.

So what is Steph best known for.....in our team it's delicious cheesecakes, running bootcamp sessions, creating our greenlow medal, organisation and commitment.

I think for most of us Steph and the words organisation and commitment go hand in hand.

14 years ago, Steph decided to join the OHA committee, in 2010 she agreed to take on the role of secretary of the OHA hockey club. Following in her parents footsteps who both held secretary positions in a voluntary capacity. After 11 years as secretary, Steph has decided to step down from the committee, making way for another enthusiastic, organised soul to follow in her footsteps. I know that we all can agree that Steph has done an incredible job as our club secretary, taking committee meeting minutes, receiving and replying to correspondence.

But over the years Steph's role as the secretary began to evolve....

• For many years Steph has written the club newsletter, which took many hours to write and has been a constant source of information for club members. Patient Steph was always happy to explain what was in it to those who had forgotten to carefully read the newsletter. I know that many a time Steph has said to me "Em It was in the newsletter, didn't you read it?" and then with the slightest of eye roll, a frustrated Steph explained to me what was in it.

• Steph became the unofficial Women's B Pool go to person, organising the preseason training sessions and helping new players settle into their teams.

• She supported all members of the committee, always happy to give a hand, I can testify to her amazing support.

When I was a junior coordinator – Steph was always there helping however she could. She could find old letters and forms, supplying and helping to organise registrations...If I needed an extra set of hands for a clinic or some U8 and U10 coaching I could always rely on Steph's support.

I never needed to ask she just offered, never expecting anything in return. I will always be eternally grateful for all of the extra help that you gave me whilst I was on the committee.

Including tonight, stepping up for our club and presenting the presidents report in what has been a difficult year for our club, without a president.

• Over the years Steph has helped with both junior and senior presentation nights, setting up, presenting awards, organising slideshows.

• As a committee member, she supported all of the social events both behind the scenes and in her attendance. Her look of horror if you told her you weren't coming to a pub night or even better not wanting to eat at the club pub, it was and still is priceless. For her there was no option, she was and is all about the club. Steph rarely misses a club event and has a reputation of organising special family events around hockey.

• For those of who have had the privilege of being on the committee with Steph, will remember with fondness her joy in creating table centrepieces and seating plans for the presentation dinner. She would carefully consider where each team should be, closest to the front or nearest to the bar.

• Over the years Steph has helped out with so many of our social events, both in visible ways and behind the scenes checking that people had everything that was needed.

• Sometimes Steph might have appeared so organised and on top of things that it was hard to keep up, many times I've said to her, let it go, don't worry....but she wasn't ever thinking do I have time to do that thing, or make that item? or help out? It was always about what was in the best interest of the club.

• Her love of design saw her volunteering to design invitations, multiple flyers and posters for junior events, for club nights, quiz nights, & Grand Final Day – wherever there was a notice needed Steph was there. She even made a trophy or two. I think a few of us can remember the Seagull Trophy she made for Damian Smith when he won the highest goal scorer in the club.



For many of us Steph is our go to person about all things hockey, from what time is our game, when are the rosters coming out or even which socks should we be wearing. Mmm perhaps she is just my personal oracle of knowledge. She always tries to answer peoples queries and if she can't she will find out the answer for you.

Steph has been awarded a Southern Hockey League Certificate of Appreciation in 2016 and 2017, this was in recognition for taking on the role of acting SCC Secretary when needed, which she did just to help out. She has been awarded Clubwoman of the Year twice and has been nominated numerous times over the past 10 years. But Steph isn't driven by awards or recognition, if anything Steph isn't a big fan of the spotlight.

Steph is driven by her love of the club, helping others and being part of a team. Steph is proud of the history of OHA and the strong family values of our club.

Her husband has often commented that he thinks she loves OHA more than him, which of course isn't true, but OHA is a huge part of who she is – it's family.

OHA has been a big part of her life since she joined the club as a junior in the 80's, playing pretty much non-stop since, and I don't think she's likely to give it up anytime soon...

Her love of, & commitment to this club is ongoing. Your parents would be so proud of you Stephanie. Congratulations.

COACHES REPORTS

- JUNIORS -



U12 MIXED

COACH: Phil Sargent MANAGERS: Isabelle Kruimink & Harriet Badenach CAPTAIN: Everyone BEST AND FAIREST: Delilah Hunt MOST CONSISTENT: William Lowe LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 8th PREMIERS: No

2020 saw the reintroduction of a full field mixed Under 12 competition. For most of the team this was their first opportunity to play regularly full field hockey. The team ages ranged from 8-12 years with some Under 13 boys and girls filling in to help out some weeks. Our weekly training sessions were full of fun, talking and a bit of hockey! We concentrated on basic passing and dribbling based skill drills and plenty of games - hoodies versus 'the rest' or 'boys versus girls! As this was the first time most of the players were introduced to full field positions, focuses on match day were; learning positional play, learning not to follow the ball and not to pass the ball straight back to the opposition. One of the highlights of the year was scoring our first and only goal of the year. After 3 good passes ending in the circle for a successful shot on goal, the smiles on their little faces as they ran back to the centre line were awesome! Although only a short season, by the end it was clear to see the improvement in individual skills, game awareness and team play. We should all look forward to watching these players develop further in their journey through the OHA junior ranks.

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
DIAMONDBACKS MAROON FFM	8	7	1	0	34	0	34	22
DERWENT FFM	8	6	2	0	16	2	14	20
CANTERBURY RED FFM	8	4	2	2	12	10	2	14
DIAMONDBACKS BLACK FFM	8	3	3	2	14	7	7	12
UNIVERSITY BLACK FFM	8	2	5	1	14	8	6	11
CANTERBURY BLUE FFM	8	1	4	3	2	10	-8	7
UNIVERSITY GOLD FFM	9	1	2	5	1	18	-17	5
OHA FFM	8	0	3	5	1	14	-13	3
NWG FFM	8	0	2	6	0	25	-25	2



Front Row (Left to Right) : Harriet Badenach (Manager), Isabelle Kruimink (Manager), Mimi Bakker, Lacey Steele, Lachlan Cannan, Alexander Bishop, Hugh Greensmith, April Sargent, Abby Sargent, Savannah Trimmer, Kiraz Marriott, Elison Godfrey, Leonard Skeggs, William Lowe, Phil Sargent (Coach) Absent: Delilah Hunt

U12 MIXED TEAM STATS

U12 MIXED PLAYER STATS

	0	3		5	0	3		
	Wins	Draws		Losses E	Biggest win streak	Biggest loss	streak	#
PRIN	T					ER 🔟 PLA	YER STATS	1.
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result		2.
1	Fri 24 Jul 2020	17:20	THC· 3	DiamondBacks Maroon F	FM 5-0	O LOSS	INFO >	3. 4.
2				OHA FFM have a BYE.				5.
3	Fri 07 Aug 2020	17:00	THC · 1	DiamondBacks Black FF	VI 2-0	O LOSS	INFO >	6. 7.
4	Fri 14 Aug 2020	17:10	THC · 2	University Gold FFM	0 - 0	DRAW	INFO >	7. 8.
5	Fri 21 Aug 2020	17:00	THC · 1	NWG FFM	0 - 0	DRAW	INFO >	9.
6	Fri 28 Aug 2020	17:00	THC · 1	University Black FFM	1 - 1	DRAW	INFO >	10. 11.
7	Fri 04 Sep 2020	18:20	THC · 3	Canterbury Red FFM	1 - 0	C LOSS	INFO >	12.
8	Fri 11 Sep 2020	18:20	THC · 3	Canterbury Blue FFM	0 - 2	Coss Coss	INFO >	13. 14.
9	Fri 18 Sep 2020	17:20	THC · 3	Derwent FFM	3 - 0	COSS	INFO >	

#	Name 🗸	Attended \checkmark	Goal ∨	FI 🗸	Green Card 🗸	Yellow Card 🗸	Red Card ∨
1.	Mimi Bakker	6	0	0	0	0	0
2.	Riley Drew	0	0	0	0	0	0
3.	Elison Godfrey	6	0	0	0	0	0
4.	Madison Godfrey	6	0	0	0	0	0
5.	Phoebe Graham	1	0	0	0	0	0
6.	Hugh Greensmith	3	0	0	0	0	0
7.	Delilah Hunt	6	0	0	0	0	0
8.	Charlotte Lowe	2	0	0	0	0	0
9.	William Lowe	5	0	0	0	0	0
10.	Abby Sargent	6	1	0	0	0	0
11.	April Sargent	4	0	0	0	0	0
12.	Leonard Skeggs	4	0	0	0	0	0
13.	Lacey Steele	6	0	0	0	0	0
14.	Samantha Wilson	2	0	0	0	0	0

U13 BOYS DIV 1

COACH: Gernot Roehrer
CAPTAIN: William Roehrer
BEST AND FAIREST: Ben Sargent
MOST CONSISTENT: Jack Woodberry
LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 2nd
PREMIERS: No

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
NWG U13D1B	9	7	0	2	24	7	17	21
OHA U13D1B	9	5	2	2	29	10	19	17
DIAMONDBACKS U13D1B	9	4	2	3	20	12	8	14
DERWENT U13D1B	9	0	0	8	4	48	-44	3

The U13 Boys Division 1 team had a great year, playing wonderful team hockey where every player was valued. This season we focused on passing and making sure we didn't have one player running the ball each game. The team rose to the challenge – as during the regular season we only conceded 10 goals, even though we did not have a goalie! The team scored 29 goals - the

most of any team in the competition. The players in this team as future players to watch, demonstrated by the majority of the team playing up into the U15 competition.

We had some mishaps coming into the finals with our leading goal scorer breaking his arm, making our finals campaign all that harder. The boys

played a stellar game in the grand-final, leaving nothing on the ground and giving 110%. I have nothing but pride for these boys and I know that every single one of them will go far.

U13 BOYS DIV 2

COACH: Joshua Foulston **CAPTAIN:** Milton Harkness BEST AND FAIREST: Bill Giddings **MOST CONSISTENT:** Milton Harkness LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 4th **PREMIERS:** No

This year by far was the best I have ever seen the boys play. From new players joining the club and looking like they have played with us for years, to seeing friendship continue to grow through the team was just great. The team played the best hockey they could have given the situation and issues we had this year. One problem that I thought I would never have with

this team is that we had too many players!!! It was clear that early I was going to struggle to field a team without letting anyone miss out. We scored more goals than last year, passed more like a team and even celebrated by a full team. It was really exciting and encouraging to see this team develop over the span of the short season. Many of the older boys in



Back Row (Left to Right) : Gernot Roehrer (Coach), Jonty Charles-Wilkinson Joshua Hamilton-Humphries, Gabe Harkness, Lewis King, Alistair Lord, Logan Noye, Sam Murray (injured) Front Row (Left to Right) : William Roehrer (Captain), Milton Harkness, Jack Woodberry, Ben Sargent, Jack Byrne



Back Row (Left to Right) : Fraser Howell, George Leonard, Lachlan Cannan, Bill Giddings, William Botterill-James, Nicholas Badenach, Abhi Buttar, Alan Morley, Joshua Foulston (Coach) Front Row (Left to Right) : Jonas Webster, Noah Miller, Samuel Jones, Luke Roehrer, Milton Harkness, Seb Bush, Alex Bishop Absent : Frank Stary, Riley Drew

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
CANTERBURY U13D2B	9	7	1	1	18	6	12	22
UNIVERSITY U13D2B	9	4	1	4	19	10	9	13
DIAMONDBACKS U13D2B	9	4	1	4	13	8	5	13
OHA U13D2B	9	1	1	7	2	28	-26	4

the team showed great leadership and enthusiasm at training and at games, which they then brought to the rest of the team. Key players like Abhi Buttar (our top goal scorer), Bill Giddings (a superb defender) and Milton Harkness (All rounder Machine) and many more showed how much potential they have for the future!!

U13 BOYS DIV 1 TEAM STATS

U13 BOYS DIV 1 PLAYER STATS

	5			3	4	1	I	
	Wins			Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest loss streak		
PRIN	T	K ical			🝸 LADD	ER 🔟 PL	AYER STATS	
und	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result		
	Fri 24 Jul 2020	20:00	THC · 1	NWG U13D1B	3 - 1	COSS	INFO >	
	Fri 31 Jul 2020	18:00	THC · 1	DiamondBacks U13D1	B 1-1	DRAW	INFO >	
	Fri 07 Aug 2020	19:20	THC · 3	Derwent 13D1B	5 - 0 ^{FF}	Twin	INFO >	
	Fri 14 Aug 2020	20:10	THC · 2	NWG U13D1B	3 - 0	Twin	INFO >	
	Fri 21 Aug 2020	18:10	THC · 2	DiamondBacks U13D1	B 4 - 0	🖤 WIN	INFO >	
	Fri 28 Aug 2020	19:10	THC · 2	Derwent 13D1B	1 - 8	🖤 WIN	INFO >	
	Fri 04 Sep 2020	20:00	THC · 1	NWG U13D1B	2 - 1	COSS LOSS	INFO >	
	Fri 11 Sep 2020	18:10	THC · 2	DiamondBacks U13D1	B 2-2	DRAW	INFO >	
	Fri 18 Sep 2020	19:20	THC · 3	Derwent 13D1B	3 - 1	₽ WIN	INFO >	
and nals	Fri 25 Sep 2020	19:30	THC · 1	NWG U13D1B	2 - 1	Coss	INFO >	

#	Name 🗸	Attended \checkmark	Goal 🗸	FI 🗸	Green Card ∨	Yellow Card ∨	Red Card ∨
1.	Jack Byrne	6	0	0	0	0	0
2.	Jonty Charles-Wilkinson	6	1	0	0	0	0
3.	Joshua Hamilton Humpherys	5	1	0	0	0	0
4.	Gabe Harkness	5	0	0	0	0	0
5.	Milton Harkness	6	1	0	0	0	0
6.	Lewis King	6	2	0	0	0	0
7.	Alastair Lord	5	0	0	0	0	0
8.	Sam Murray	6	8	0	0	0	0
9.	Logan Noye	6	0	0	0	0	0
10.	Will Petty	0	0	0	0	0	0
11.	William Roehrer	6	1	0	0	0	0
12.	Ben Sargent	6	3	0	0	0	0
13.	Jack Woodberry	5	11	0	0	0	0

U13 BOYS DIV 2 TEAM STATS

U13 BOYS DIV 2 PLAYER STATS

	1	1		7	1	5	
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest loss st	treak
È PRIN		a ical			🝸 LADD	ER 🔟 PLAYE	ER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Fri 24 Jul 2020	18:10	THC · 2	DiamondBacks U13D	2B 0-2	COSS	INFO >
2	Fri 31 Jul 2020	19:10	THC · 2	Canterbury U13D2B	2 - 0		INFO >
3	Fri 07 Aug 2020	20:10	THC · 2	University U13D2B	3 - 0	C LOSS	INFO >
4	Fri 14 Aug 2020	18:00	THC · 1	DiamondBacks U13D	2B 5-0	Coss	INFO >
5	Fri 21 Aug 2020	19:20	THC · 3	Canterbury U13D2B	0 - 3	O LOSS	INFO >
6	Fri 28 Aug 2020	20:00	THC · 1	University U13D2B	1-1	DRAW	INFO >
7	Fri 04 Sep 2020	18:00	THC · 1	DiamondBacks U13D	2B 1-0	🖤 WIN	INFO >
8	Fri 11 Sep 2020	19:20	THC · 3	Canterbury U13D2B	4 - 0	O LOSS	INFO >
9	Fri 18 Sep 2020	20:00	THC · 1	University U13D2B	8 - 0	COSS	INFO >

#	Name 🗸	Attended \checkmark	Goal ∨	FI 🗸	Green Card 🗸	Yellow Card ∨	Red Card ∨
1.	Nicholas Badenach	7	0	0	0	0	0
2.	Alexander Bishop	6	0	0	0	0	0
3.	William Botterill-James	7	0	0	0	0	0
4.	Sebastian Bush	5	0	0	0	0	0
5.	Riley Drew	7	0	0	0	0	0
6.	Bill Giddings	5	0	0	0	0	0
7.	Elison Godfrey	1	0	0	0	0	0
8.	Milton Harkness	7	0	0	0	0	0
9.	Samuel Jones	4	0	0	0	0	0
10.	Summer Jones	0	0	0	0	0	0
11.	George Leonard	5	0	0	0	0	0
12.	Stuart Millar	1	0	0	0	0	0
13.	Alan Morley	7	0	0	0	0	0
14.	Luke Roehrer	6	0	0	0	0	0
15.	Frank Stary	5	0	0	0	0	0

UNDER 13 GIRLS

COACH: Martin Skeggs and Tim Lucas **MANAGER:** Nicole Godfrey **BEST AND FAIREST:** Felicity Skeggs **MOST CONSISTENT:** Ella Lucas LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 5th **PREMIERS:** No

When the belated start to the 2020 season came, the girls were more than ready to dust off their gear and get out on the turf which was a most welcome sight after uncertainty around whether the season would even be going ahead! The off-season and COVID-19 lockdown had done nothing to diminish the girls' enthusiasm for playing hockey or their camaraderie which was a real hallmark of the team again this year.

The beginning of the season saw some trepidation from the players as some expressed concern over whether they were ready to move up to Division 1. These concerns were soon cast aside however with a stoic opening 2-0 loss to bedding down core skills and developing

the pre-season favourites (and eventual premiers) and a really tight draw the following week showing that we were right in the competition.

The shortened season was definitely one characterised by very close matches in a tight competition with the girls being on the unfortunate side of a few 1 goal margins but also securing some elating wins which brought the group closer together and also fuelled their determination.

As a young side with almost all of the girls still being eligible to play Under 13s next year, there was a real focus on more structured play. It was with real dedication that the team went about this at training spending large portions of the sessions refining techniques and putting up with Martin and Tim's numerous instructions to "bend your knees" and "keep on your toes" as well as so many defensive outlet drills. This all paid off however with advances being made in both individual skills and team play throughout the whole season.

Seeing the girls interact in such a positive and happy manner while playing hockey with their mates was an absolute pleasure throughout the season and no doubt they will go on to have another great year next year!

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
DIAMONDBACKS U13G	9	7	1	1	32	2	30	22
UNIVERSITY U13G	9	6	1	2	13	3	10	19
CANTERBURY U13G	9	4	3	2	9	15	-6	15
DERWENT U13G	9	4	2	3	16	12	4	14
OHA U13G	9	2	1	6	5	13	-8	7
NWG U13G	9	0	0	9	3	33	-30	0



Back Row (Left to Right) : Martin Skeggs (coach), Matilda Jones, Zoe Hunt, Ella Lucas, Elsie Scott, Madeline Nogajski, Phoebe Graham, Tim Lucas (coach), Raena Iyer Middle Row (Left to Right) : Chloe Bedford, Felicity Skeggs, Charlotte Lowe, Gretel Woodberry, Lily Scott, Hannah Cowie **Front :** Madison Godfrey Absent: Samantha Wilson, Savannah Trimmer, Nicole Godfrey (manager)

U13 GIRLS TEAM STATS

U13 GIRLS PLAYER STATS

	2	1		6	2	4	
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest loss	s streak
PRIN	T	ical				DER 🔟 PLA	YER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Fri 24 Jul 2020	19:20	THC · 3	DiamondBacks U13G	2 - 0	COSS COST	INFO >
2	Fri 31 Jul 2020	20:00	THC · 1	Canterbury U13G	0 - 0	DRAW	INFO >
3	Fri 07 Aug 2020	19:00	THC · 1	University U13G	0 - 1	C LOSS	INFO >
4	Fri 14 Aug 2020	19:10	THC · 2	Derwent U13G	0 - 2	🖤 WIN	INFO >
5	Fri 21 Aug 2020	20:10	THC · 2	NWG U13G	3 - 1	🖤 WIN	INFO >
6	Fri 28 Aug 2020	19:00	THC · 1	DiamondBacks U13G	0 - 3	O LOSS	INFO >
7	Fri 04 Sep 2020	19:00	THC · 1	Canterbury U13G	1 - 0	C LOSS	INFO >
8	Fri 11 Sep 2020	20:00	THC · 1	University U13G	1 - 0	Coss Coss	INFO >
9	Fri 18 Sep 2020	18:00	THC · 1	Derwent U13G	0 - 4	O LOSS	INFO >

#	Name 🗸	Attended ∨	Goal 🗸	FI 🗸	Green Card ∨	Yellow Card ∨	Red Card ∨
1.	Chloe Bedford	7	0	0	0	0	0
2.	Hannah Cowie	6	0	0	0	0	0
3.	Madison Godfrey	7	0	0	0	0	0
4.	Phoebe Graham	6	0	0	0	0	0
5.	Zoe Hunt	0	0	0	0	0	0
6.	Raena lyer	7	0	0	0	0	0
7.	Matilda Jones	5	0	0	0	0	0
8.	Charlotte Lowe	0	0	0	0	0	0
9.	Ella Lucas	7	1	0	0	0	0
10.	Madeline Nogajski	6	1	0	0	0	0
11.	Elsie Scott	0	0	0	0	0	0
12.	Lily Scott	6	0	0	0	0	0
13.	Felicity Skeggs	0	0	0	0	0	0
14.	Savannah Trimmer	6	0	0	0	0	0
15.	Samantha Wilson	3	0	0	0	0	0
16.	Gretel Woodberry	5	0	0	0	0	0

U15 BOYS

COACH: Harry Winch MANAGER: Camilla Winch **CAPTAIN:** Mac Winch BEST AND FAIREST: Mac Winch **MOST CONSISTENT:** Oscar Lucas LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 2nd **PREMIERS:** Yes 0-0 (won 2-1 in shootouts)

The U15 boys put a show on in the 2020 season. After a delayed start to the season, the boys came to the first training session with one goal in mind, making the grand final. They had their eyes set on this goal all season and this focus showed at the end of the season as we qualified for the final with relative ease. This team consistented of a group that showed no weakness. Every player played their role to perfection which allowed us to perform at our best every game. Led by young premier league player Mac Winch, and first grade players Oscar Lucas and Josh Battersby, the team showed confidence in each player as they all adopted a team first mentality. This mentality allowed us to achieve what we did throughout the season and pull of an unexpected upset DiamondBacks 3-1, before finishing the in the grand final.

The team was made up of mostly underage players. Out of the 14 players that played in our team this year, only 3 were 15 years old. However, if you saw the way the players conducted themselves both at trainings and games, you would have been surprised to hear this. The group showed an impressive maturity throughout the season. This maturity allowed the group to get the most out of the sessions that we had together. Our trainings consisted of focusing on our game plan that I was trying to implement, which involved a

lot of repetition. To the players' credit, they never complained which meant we were able to get the boring stuff out of the way early before we had a bit of fun towards the end of trainings. This made my job as coach so much easier and more enjoyable.

After a delayed start to the season due to Coronavirus, the U15 boys started their season with a dominant performance against University, beating them 7-0. They then backed this result up with a 4-0 win against Derwent. Unfortunately, we lost our first game of the season 3-1 to DiamondBacks in our first meeting of the season. We then hit form and won 3 games in a row, total scores of 11-1. We then lost again to season of strongly against North West, winning by 4 goals.

We finished the season with a 6-2 record, good enough for second place. Despite not having a goalkeeper for the regular season, we finished with the 2nd best defensive record, only conceding 7 goals, whilst having the best goalscoring record, scoring 28 goals in our 8 games. Our leading goal scorer was Mac Winch 10 goals.

We qualified for the grand final as the second placed team. We matched up against DiamondBacks, who had beaten

us two times during the season. We unfortunately lost two of our key young players due to injury for the grand final. Fortunately, we were able to acquire two players from the U13 team. One of these players stepped up and played goalkeeper for us. This was a position that we had not have filled this season and was a welcome change. 13-yearold Josh Hamilton- Humphries put the pads on for the game and was a game changer. He made multiple big saves during the course of the match, keeping a clean sheet in his first game in U15's. We would not have won the game if it had not been for his brilliant performance.

The match was extremely even for the majority of the game. Our defence held strong, led by Oscar Lucas and Rhys Wilkinson, who both snuffed out all opportunities for DiamondBacks. Our captain, Mac Winch, controlled the game through the midfield, creating many opportunities for our dangerous forwards. Tommy Cuthbert and Ben Sargent were finding good pace up front and both nearly scored that goal we needed to take the lead.

The game ended up scoreless during regular time and went to extra time. The extra time did not produce any goals meaning we went to shoot outs.

First grade goalkeeper Josh Battersby, who had spent the entire match playing centre half, put on his pads for the shoot outs and showed his class. DiamondBacks took the first shoot out, which Josh calmly took care of. Oscar Lucas then stepped up for our first shoot out and expertly slotted it home to give us a 1-0 lead. DiamondBacks scored the next shoot out and we missed making the score 1-1. Battersby then denied the next 2 DiamondBacks

strikers and gave them both no chance to round him. Mac Winch then stepped up and converted his shoot out to give us a 2-1 lead going into the final attempts. Josh Battersby continued his incredible form in these shoot outs and gave the attacker no chance to get close to putting the shot near the goal.

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
DIAMONDBACKS U15B	7	7	0	0	26	5	21	21
OHA U15B	8	6	0	2	28	7	21	18
DERWENT U15B	7	4	0	3	16	9	7	12
UNIVERSITY U15B	7	1	0	6	7	34	-27	3
NWG U15B	7	0	0	7	4	26	-22	0



Back Row (Left to Right) : Harry Winch (Coach), Oscar Lucas, Josh Battersby (VC), Max Woodberry (VC), Gabe Harkness, Mac Winch (C), Camilla Winch (Manager) Front Row (Left to Right): Tommy Cuthbert, Rhys Wilkinson, Jack Woodberry, Ben Sargent, Lucas Sward, Sam Murray Absent: Gernot Roeher (Ass.Coach), Will Roehrer

U15 BOYS TEAM STATS

U15 BOYS PLAYER STATS

	7	0		2	3	1	
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest loss streak	
È PRIN	T	ä iCAL				DER Int PLAYER STATS	
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Mon 20 Jul 2020	18:25	THC · 1	University U15B	0 - 7	♥ WIN INFO >	
2	Mon 27 Jul 2020	17:35	THC · 2	Derwent U15B	0 - 4	♥win INFO>	
3	Mon 03 Aug 2020	17:15	THC · 3	DiamondBacks U15B	1-3	●LOSS INFO>	
4	Mon 10 Aug 2020	17:35	THC · 2	NWG U15B	4 - 1	♥win INFO>	
5			0	OHA U15B have a BYE.			
6	Mon 24 Aug 2020	17:35	THC · 2	University U15B	6 - 0	♥win INFO>	
7	Mon 31 Aug 2020	17:25	THC · 1	Derwent U15B	1 - 0	♥win INFO>	
8	Mon 07 Sep 2020	17:15	THC · 3	DiamondBacks U15B	3 - 1	●LOSS INFO>	
9	Mon 14 Sep 2020	17:25	THC · 1	NWG U15B	0 - 4	♥win INFO>	
Grand Finals	Mon 21 Sep 2020	18:00	THC · 2	DiamondBacks U15B	0 - 2	♥win INFO>	

1. Joshua Battersby 7 4 0 0 0	0
	0
2. Tommy Cuthbert 7 6 0 0 0	0
3. Gabe Harkness 7 0 0 0 0 0	0
4. Oscar Lucas 7 2 0 1 0	0
5. Sam Murray 6 1 0 0 0	0
6. William Roehrer 7 0 0 1 0	0
7. Ben Sargent 5 2 0 0 0	0
8. Lucas Sward 7 0 0 0 0	0
9. Rhys Wilkinson 7 3 0 0 0	0
10. Mac Winch 7 4 0 0 0	0
11. Jack Woodberry 5 0 0 0 0	0
12. Max Woodberry 7 0 0 0 0 0	0

U15 GIRLS

COACH: Alyssa Marmion and Evie Dalton CAPTAIN: Shared Responsibility BEST AND FAIREST: Sophia Di Venuto MOST CONSISTENT: Zoe O'Brien LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 3rd PREMIERS: No

Even with the season impacted by the risk of COVID, we had a full team of enthusiastic girls ready to learn and push themselves. With the combination of social distancing and online school, our mantra for this year was to create a positive and fun environment that would allow the girls to just enjoy hockey and spend time with their friends. With good numbers turning up to training, we were able to work on improving basic skills with obstacle course drills and game play drills to work on player positioning while outletting and pressing.

The OHA U15 girls members included: Kyarnnah Waller – Goal keeper extraordinaire, super mobile and great at coming out and sliding opposition players in 1v1 situations. Grace Campbell – Super consistent defensive player, always gives 100% effort and is exceptional at locating an marking attacking opposition players in the defensive circle.

Reese Noye – Can play any position asked of her in the backline, good hard hit and has taken up the challenge to test out her skills by also playing in the third grade women's competition. Isabella Lowe – Quiet achiever in the backline until presented with a contested ball where she comes to life with an intense defensive force. Hannah Powe – Exceptional levels of fitness and always comes away with possession of the ball in 50/50

situations. Her cricket background has also helped her develop a powerful hit she utilises while outletting. Hayley Reardon – One of the most experienced players in the team having significant experience playing and training with the OHA A Pool women, Hayley uses her solid basics and silky skills to play in any position at any time. Amber Sargent – Another of the most experienced players and also training with A Pool Women, Amber's biggest asset to the team is her running ability and strength over the ball which always seems to create a scoring opportunity for the team.

Sophia De Venuto – Sophia's solid basics and running ability are all intensified by her exceptional work rate she maintains at all time while on the field. Her work in the midfield constantly puts the opposition defence under pressure and creates scoring opportunities for the team.

Tarçin Marriott – One of the most improved players this year, Tarçin's growing confidence in her ability has allowed her to make great tackles and to play her role in marking and leading in both defence and midfield. Zoe Logan – Definitely the teams vibe creator, Zoe brings the team together with her positive attitude and friendly.

with her positive attitude and friendly personality. Her skills are also just as good as her attitude and her passing ability in the midfield allows strikers to gain space and score goals.

Harriet Badenach – With a large amount the ships!

of natural skill, Harriet is able to read the play and use her good decision making to open space up for other teammates and make necessary passes in all positions.

Zoe O'Brien – Our most consistent player all season, Zoe was a great addition to the striker line where her positioning created dangerous scoring opportunities for the team. Her positioning on the far post when midfield were bringing the ball into attack was essential in our ability to score goals.

Ella Lucas – The baby of the team but one of the best positional players, Ella is going to be one to watch in the future. Playing all positions through the midfield and striker lines, Ella has a great ability to position herself and make passes that create space for both her and her teammates.

With 5 teams in the comp, DiamondBacks and NWG/Derwent combined team were constantly fighting it out for top position, both with a number of state players which allowed our OHA girls to really test their skills against the best in their age group. UNI were also a well performing team with the OHA girls always within 1 or 2 goals each time they played them. Canterbury fielded a young developing side and wins for the OHA girls against them allowed a number of our team members to experience their first ever win for the ships!

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
DIAMONDBACKS U15G	7	6	1	0	39	1	38	19
NWG U15G	7	5	1	1	24	8	16	16
OHA U15G	7	3	0	4	10	18	-8	9
UNIVERSITY U15G	7	2	1	4	3	12	-9	7
CANTERBURY U15G	8	0	1	7	1	38	-37	1



Back Row (Left to Right): Ella Lucas, Hayley Reardon, Sophia Di Venuto,
Kyarnnah Waller, Hannah Powell, Harriet Badenach, Evie Dalton (Coach)
Front Row (Left to Right): Zoe O'Brien, Reese Noye, Amber Sargent, Zoe Logan,
Tarçin Marriott, Grace Campbell

U15 GIRLS TEAM STATS

U15 GIRLS PLAYER STATS

3	0	4	1	2
Wins	Draws	Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest loss streak
自 PRINT	(DER Int PLAYER STATS
Round Date	Time Ven	ue Opposition	Score	Result
1		OHA U15G have a BYE.		
2 Mon 27 Jul 2020	18:15 THC	:•3 University U15G	0 - 1	●LOSS INFO >
3 Mon 03 Aug 2020	17:25 THC	0.1 DiamondBacks U15G	a 0-5	loss INFO >
4 Mon 10 Aug 2020	17:25 THC	C·1 Canterbury U15G	6 - 1	♥win INFO>
5 Mon 17 Aug 2020	17:15 THC	NWG U15G	5 - 1	loss INFO >
6		OHA U15G have a BYE.		
7 Mon 31 Aug 2020	17:15 THC	0.3 University U15G	0 - 1	♥win INFO>
8 Mon 07 Sep 2020	17:25 THC	C·1 DiamondBacks U15G	à 6-0	●LOSS INFO>
9 Mon 14 Sep 2020	18:25 THC	C·1 Canterbury U15G	0 - 2	♥win INFO>

#	Name 🗸	Attended \checkmark	Goal 🗸	FI 🗸	Green Card ∨	Yellow Card \checkmark	Red Card ∨
1.	Harriet Badenach	7	0	0	0	0	0
2.	Grace Campbell	7	0	0	0	0	0
3.	Sophia Di Venuto	5	0	0	0	0	0
4.	Zoe Logan	6	1	0	0	0	0
5.	Isabella Lowe	6	0	0	0	0	0
6.	Ella Lucas	5	1	0	0	0	0
7.	Tar�in Marriott	7	0	0	0	0	0
8.	Reese Noye	7	0	0	0	0	0
9.	Zoe O � Brien	5	0	0	0	0	0
10.	Hannah Powe	7	0	0	0	0	0
11.	Hayley Reardon	7	0	0	0	0	0
12.	Amber Sargent	6	0	0	0	0	0
13.	Kyarnnah Waller	7	0	0	0	0	0

43

U18 MEN

COACH: Joseph Murphy and Oliver Smith MANAGER: Andrew Winch **CAPTAIN:** Nicholas Spandler BEST AND FAIREST: Nicholas Spandler **MOST CONSISTENT:** Jayden Vince LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 4th **PREMIERS:** No

The boys were eager to start the season after a lengthy time away from hockey due to the COVID break. We started off (losing the first 3 games by one goal). Unfortunately, we missed having Jaxon Sproule carve it up in the midfield due to a season ending groin injury – luckily he was there every game to provide vocal advice to the umpires and opposing team coaches.

Throughout the whole season, the boys played unselfish team hockey which was really enjoyable to watch. Jayden "Vinny" Vince was the LeBron James of the team this season as he overloaded the stat sheet – he scored most games and assisted Rhys Wilkinson on the back post countless times.

Captain courageous Nic Spandler broke

Usain Bolt's sprinting records as well as shimming his way past opponents with ease. Nic's humble and caring nature was the season with a flurry of unlucky results awesome for the young guns Mac Winch, Oscar Lucas and Rhy Wilkinson as they looked up to him as a leader and a good mate.

> Josh "Iceman" Battersby had an unbelievable season in goals as he pulled off some amazing saves without even flinching every game.

Andrew "Winchy" Winch was a busy man this season managing 4 teams! Winchy was great for the team as he is very organised, unlike the coaching staff Joe Murphy and Ollie Smith.

It was pleasing to see all the boys improve over the season, only losing by one goal against the eventual grand final winners. The boys enjoyed playing with

each other as they built a fun and entertaining team culture.

Due to a number of tight results that didn't go our way, we didn't make the top 2 in order to qualify for the grand final. If it was a normal finals series, the boys would have caused some serious trouble and had a genuine chance at winning the flag. Nic Spandler and Jayden Vince finish their junior hockey careers after years of dominance - good luck to these two legends as they continue to play in Premier League for the OHA Men's team.

There is a lot of talent coming through this OHA U18 boys team which is exciting for the future of our great club.



Back Row (Left to Right) : Oliver Smith (Coach), Jaxon Sproule, Riian McConnon, Ned Byrne, Jayden Vince (Vice-Captain), Nicholas Spandler (Captain), Seb Fry, Oliver Byrne, Ari Trochatos, Andrew Winch (Manager) Front Row (Left to Right) : Mac Winch, Oscar Lucas, Josh Battersby, Rhys Wilkinson Absent: Joseph Murphy (Coach)

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
DERWENT U18M	9	7	1	1	25	14	11	22
DIAMONDBACKS U18M	9	6	3	0	29	7	22	21
UNIVERSITY U18M	9	6	1	2	33	12	21	19
CANTERBURY U18M	9	3	1	5	17	20	-3	10
OHA U18M	9	2	0	7	14	29	-15	6
NWG U18M	9	0	0	9	3	39	-36	0

U18 MEN TEAM STATS

	2	0		7	2	4		
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest loss streak		
E PRIN	IT	K				DER 🔟 PLA	YER STATS	
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result		
1	Mon 20 Jul 2020	19:15	THC · 3	Canterbury U18M	3 - 2	COSS	INFO >	
2	Mon 27 Jul 2020	18:35	THC · 2	Derwent U18M	4 - 2	O LOSS	INFO >	
3	Mon 03 Aug 2020	19:25	THC · 1	University U18M	0 - 3	O LOSS	INFO >	
4	Mon 10 Aug 2020	18:15	THC · 3	DiamondBacks U18M	6 - 0	O LOSS	INFO >	
5	Mon 17 Aug 2020	18:15	THC · 3	NWG U18	0 - 2	🖤 WIN	INFO >	
6	Mon 24 Aug 2020	19:25	THC · 1	Canterbury U18M	2 - 1	Twin	INFO >	
7	Mon 31 Aug 2020	19:25	THC · 1	Derwent U18M	3 - 4	Coss Coss	INFO >	
8	Mon 07 Sep 2020	19:35	THC · 2	University U18M	5 - 2	O LOSS	INFO >	
9	Mon 14 Sep 2020	18:35	THC · 2	DiamondBacks U18M	1-3	COSS	INFO >	

U18 MEN PLAYER STATS

#	Name 🗸	Attended \checkmark	Goal 🗸	FI 🗸	Green Card 🗸	Yellow Card ∨	Red Card ∨
1.	Joshua Battersby	8	0	0	0	0	0
2.	Edward Byrne	8	0	0	0	0	0
3.	Oliver Byrne	8	0	0	0	0	0
4.	Tommy Cuthbert	1	0	0	0	0	0
5.	Sebastian Fry	7	0	0	0	0	0
6.	Oscar Lucas	7	0	0	0	0	0
7.	Riian McConnon	8	0	0	0	0	0
8.	Nicholas Spandler	8	2	0	2	1	0
9.	Ari Trochatos	8	0	0	0	0	0
10.	Jayden Vince	8	5	0	0	0	0
11.	Rhys Wilkinson	8	6	0	0	0	0
12.	Mac Winch	8	0	0	1	0	0
13.	Max Woodberry	1	0	0	0	0	0

U18 WOMEN

COACH: Sam McCambridge MANAGER: Shirl Badenach **CAPTAIN:** Ellie McDonald **BEST AND FAIREST:** Maddison Brooks **MOST CONSISTENT:** Isabelle Kruimink LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 1st **PREMIERS:** Yes

Season 2020 for the U18 girls started with a 5-1 victory which was the first of 7 wins for the season. They scored twice as many goals as second place amassing 37 goals for the season and conceding only 3.

Danielle Sheppard in goals was challenged at times but kept a clean sheet most of the time. A star studded line up of Brooks, Fish, Kruimink, Wilson- The girls played some fantastic hockey Haffenden and McDonald was surely

a recipe for success and under the guidance of Premier League Coach Sam and straight through to the grand final. McCambridge, what could go wrong? Pre game talks was the most challenging the team was nervous as the game got part of the season getting 14 teenagers to all listen at the same time and not check their socials during the game. With this being the most challenging part, the hockey took care of itself.

scored 5 unanswered goals to claim the premiership for season 2020.

deserved finishing on top of the ladder

underway they soon hit their straps and

The big day came around and while

throughout the shortened season and

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
OHA U18W	8	7	0	1	37	3	34	21
DERWENT WHITE U18W	7	4	1	2	15	18	-3	13
DERWENT BLUE U18W	7	4	0	3	12	19	-7	12
NWG U18W	7	1	1	5	6	19	-13	4
UNIVERSITY U18W	7	0	2	5	2	13	-11	2



Back Row (Left to Right) : Sam McCambridge (Coach), Danielle Sheppard, Sarah Sargent, Sarah Wilson- Haffenden, Isabelle Kruimink (Vice Captain), Ali Badenach, Victoria Fish, Clem Harris, Hannah Cuthbert, Shirl Badenach (Manager) Front Row (Left to Right) : Maddi Brooks, Jess Riseley, Hayley Reardon, Ellie McDonald (captain), Taylor Brooks, Harriet Badenach, Amber Sargent

U18 WOMEN TEAM STATS

U18 WOMEN PLAYER STATS

	8	0		1	7	1	
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest los	s streak
PRIN	T				Ŧ LAD	DER 🔟 PL	AYER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Mon 20 Jul 2020	19:35	THC · 2	Derwent Blue	5 - 1	Twin	INFO >
2	Mon 27 Jul 2020	19:15	THC · 3	Derwent White	0 - 7	🖤 WIN	INFO >
3	Mon 03 Aug 2020	18:25	THC · 1	University U18W	3 - 0	Ŧ WIN	INFO >
4	Mon 10 Aug 2020	19:25	THC · 1	NWG U18W	6 - 0	Ŧ WIN	INFO >
5			•	OHA U18W have a BYE.			
6	Mon 24 Aug 2020	19:15	THC · 3	Derwent Blue	0 - 8	₩ WIN	INFO >
7	Mon 31 Aug 2020	19:35	THC · 2	Derwent White	5 - 1	₩ WIN	INFO >
8	Mon 07 Sep 2020	19:15	THC · 3	University U18W	0 - 3	₩ WIN	INFO >
9	Mon 14 Sep 2020	18:15	THC · 3	NWG U18W	1 - 0	C LOSS	INFO >
Grand Finals	Mon 21 Sep 2020	19:30	THC · 2	Derwent White	5 - 0	🖤 WIN	INFO >

#	Name 🗸	Attended \checkmark	Goal ∨	FI 🗸	Green Card ∨	Yellow Card \checkmark	Red Card ∨
1.	Alexandra Badenach	7	0	0	0	0	0
2.	Harriet Badenach	7	0	0	0	0	0
3.	Maddison Brooks	6	11	0	0	0	0
4.	Taylor Brooks	3	1	0	0	0	0
5.	Hannah Cuthbert	4	1	0	0	0	0
6.	Victoria Fish	6	5	0	0	0	0
7.	Clementine Harris	6	2	0	0	0	0
8.	Isabelle Kruimink	7	7	0	0	0	0
9.	Ellie McDonald	7	1	0	0	0	0
10.	Hayley Reardon	7	1	0	0	0	0
11.	Jess Riseley	5	3	0	0	0	0
12.	Amber Sargent	6	0	0	0	0	0
13.	sarah sargent	7	1	0	0	0	0
14.	Danielle sheppard	7	0	0	0	0	0
15.	Sarah Wilson-Haffenden	7	4	0	0	0	0

COACHES REPORTS

- SENIORS -



PREMIER LEAGUE MEN

COACH: Nicholas Leslie ASSISTANT COACH: Matthew Turner MANAGER: Andrew WInch CAPTAIN: Sam Keating BEST AND FAIREST: Henry Chambers MOST CONSISTENT: Joseph Murphy LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 3rd PREMIERS: No

2020, well what can you really say but wow wee wasn't that a rollercoaster ride that we're all not interested in signing up for again. Despite the challenges being thrown at the world I was incredibly proud of the way the Premier League Men rose to the occasion and went about their work with energy, tenacity and an attitude that desired the win.

Pre-season saw the emergence of young up and comers Jaxon Sproule and Mac Winch. Their fitness was above and beyond providing a benchmark for team veterans and bright future for the Ships. With some off-season movements the Ships would look to our squad depth to stick their hands up and compete for available spots. This saw the arrival of Pat McDevitt into the defensive set up and Jayden Vince flagging himself as a striker for the future.

Round 1 was fast approaching but looming overhead was the ever developing front of COVID-19. The Ships trotted out James Thomas for his only appearance for the year after making the decision to move to Melbourne for work and young star Mac Winch was rewarded for his hard work in preseason earning a spot. With something to prove after losing a finals spot to Canterbury the previous season the boys came out with passion and lifted to silence critics who said we couldn't weather the storm, no we were the storm, taking the win and sweeping the Lions for the entire season. Sadly the momentum was brought to a halt with restrictions and lockdowns coming into play with the ever growing

health threat of COVID-19.

When faced with the challenge of no hockey, no training, or the ability to come together as a group the Premier League Men stood up when it counted and rose to the occasion in true OHA fighting spirit. Coach Nick Leslie began imputing a COVID training plan into place which when able by law saw squad members paired up with another who lived in close proximity to come together and complete various training challenges each week. To keep the competitive edge each challenge completion earned points with the option of going for extra points by putting the hard yards. I was fortunate enough to be teamed with 1st Grade Captain Nick Murton and together we finished equal top of the points table.

During the lockdown as a squad we keptDespite battling some injury concernsin regular touch with the use of ZoomSam McCambridge continued to fire asas we hosted catch ups and even a quiz.the veteran striker finished the regularWhilst caged up the attitude of the teamseason with 9 goals and then turned itnever changed, we were ready at theon in the elimination final with a bag ofdrop of a hat ready to come back out4.and take the field, ready to compete.

The season re-start had plenty of highlights with the Premier League midfield consisting of Joseph Murphy, Oliver Smith, Coach Leslie, and rising star Nick Spandler all providing plenty of drive. The combination of Murphy and O. Smith provided an endless highlight reel and Murphy found himself at home flicking in the absence of James Thomas. As always Henry Chambers was reliable and a genuine champion of the team keeping us in many games with his natural ability and talent. With the much welcomed return of club and national star Jeremy Edwards the Premier League Ships found another gear with Edwards providing another voice that added experience on and off the field. I also found myself in a new role as our number one stroke taker and to my own surprise two weeks in a row I was able to convert from the spot with one stroke gifting us the win over NWG, the eventual season premiers, and taking the first points off them for the year. This game against NWG really stamped the ability and danger that the Ships showed and made the statement we weren't to be taken lightly. Despite battling some injury concerns Sam McCambridge continued to fire as season with 9 goals and then turned it on in the elimination final with a bag of 4.

The Ships continued to push hard towards the finals even with regular starters battling concerns of injury we were able to turn to our depth within the pool to fill these gaps. My own season was finished midway through with a fractured wrist suffered in a game seeing me take on a new role mentoring from the sidelines and I got to spend some time with our younger players and I'm very confident looking forward. This gave myself a new perspective and vision of the team and I was extremely proud to watch so many step-up and continue to push towards the finals. Enter The Cat, with the Ships down on defenders the call was answered by legendary tough man Jake 'catpig' Morton who showed he hasn't missed a beat in his time away from the top level.

seeing me take on a new role mentoring
from the sidelines and I got to spendA highlight of the year saw the beginning
of a mentor program where seniorthe coming 2021 season. With a large
talented pool of juniors battling for
positions and with the hopes of playersome time with our younger players
and I'm very confident looking forward.Premier League players were teamed
up with young juniors who attendedpositions and with the hopes of player
retuning we're aiming for one hell of a
season ahead of us. Watch this space.This gave myself a new perspective and
vision of the team and I was extremely
proud to watch so many step-up andsome trainings and had full access on
game day. For myself it was an honour
to be given the opportunity to pass on

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
NGW PLM	15	11	3	1	63	21	42	36
DERWENT PLM	15	9	2	4	58	26	32	29
OHA PLM	15	8	2	5	36	25	11	26
UNIVERSITY PLM	15	7	0	8	39	44	-5	21
CANTERBURY PLM	15	5	1	9	27	34	-7	16
DIAMONDBACKS PLM	15	1	0	14	4	77	-73	3



Back Row (Left to Right) : Jaxon Sproule, Sam McCambridge (Vice-Captain), Sam Keating (Captain), Patrick McDevitt, Oliver Smith, Nicholas Spandler, Isaac Bridley, Jackson Turner, Jeremiah Walter, Jayden Vince, Ned Paynter, Matthew Turner (Assistant Coach), Andrew Winch (Manager)

Front Row (Left to Right) : William Smith, Nicholas Leslie (Coach), Alex Moir, Henry Chambers, William Boyce, Jeremy Edwards, Joseph Murphy, Mackenzie Winch **Absent:** James Thomas, Jake Morton

my knowledge and spend time with my mentee who I very much look forward to seeing develop in the coming future. I know the season didn't play out the way many had hoped but within our losses there are lessons to learn and chances to strive for improvement in the coming 2021 season. With a large talented pool of juniors battling for positions and with the hopes of players retuning we're aiming for one hell of a season ahead of us. Watch this space.

PL MEN TEAM STATS

	8 Wins	2 Draws		6 Losses	4 Biggest win streak	2 Biggest loss	atroak
	WIIIS	Draws		LUSSES	biggest will streak	biggest ioss	Streak
E PRIN	T	⊞ ICAL				DER 🔟 PLA	YER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Sat 14 Mar 2020	16:00	THC · 1	Canterbury PLM	2 - 0	Twin	INFO >
2	Sat 04 Jul 2020	16:15	THC · 2	NWG PLM	4 - 0	C LOSS	INFO >
3	Sat 11 Jul 2020	13:00	THC · 1	DiamondBacks PLM	6 - 0	₩ WIN	INFO >
4	Sat 18 Jul 2020	16:15	THC · 2	University PLM	1-3	CLOSS	INFO >
5	Sat 25 Jul 2020	16:00	THC · 1	Derwent PLM	3 - 1	CLOSS	INFO >
6	Sat 01 Aug 2020	14:45	THC · 2	Canterbury PLM	1-3	₩ WIN	INFO >
7	Sat 08 Aug 2020	14:30	THC · 1	NWG PLM	3 - 2	₩ WIN	INFO >
8	Sat 15 Aug 2020	14:45	THC · 2	DiamondBacks PLM	0 - 2	₩ WIN	INFO >
9	Sat 22 Aug 2020	16:00	THC · 1	University PLM	2 - 1	₩ WIN	INFO >
15	Wed 19 Aug 2020	20:15	THC · 1	Derwent PLM	2 - 2	DRAW	INFO >
10	Sat 29 Aug 2020	13:15	THC · 2	Derwent PLM	4 - 3	CLOSS	INFO >
11	Sat 05 Sep 2020	13:00	THC · 1	Canterbury PLM	0 - 2	₩ WIN	INFO >
12	Sat 12 Sep 2020	13:15	THC · 2	NWG PLM	1-1	DRAW	INFO >
13	Sat 19 Sep 2020	15:15	THC · 2	DiamondBacks PLM	0 - 5	₩ WIN	INFO >
14	Sun 27 Sep 2020	15:15	THC · 2	University PLM	4 - 3	CLOSS	IIN
Finals	Sat 03 Oct 2020	12:30	THC · 1	University PLM	6 - 8	COSS	INFO >

PL MEN PLAYER STATS

#	Name 🗸	Attended \checkmark	Goal 🗸	FI 🗸	Green Card 🗸	Yellow Card 🗸	Red Card ∨
1.	Will Boyce	14	0	0	1	0	0
2.	Isaac Bridley	13	3	0	2	0	0
3.	Henry Chambers	15	0	0	0	0	0
4.	Jeremy Edwards	11	1	0	2	0	0
5.	Sam Keating	8	2	0	0	1	0
6.	Nick Leslie	13	2	0	0	0	0
7.	Sam McCambridge	12	13	0	2	0	0
8.	Patrick McDevitt	11	0	0	0	0	0
9.	Patrick Meaney	0	0	0	0	0	0
10.	Alex Moir	13	3	0	0	0	0
11.	Jake Morton	1	0	0	1	0	0
12.	Joseph Murphy	16	9	0	1	1	0
13.	Ned Paynter	16	1	0	0	0	0
14.	Oliver Smith	16	4	0	1	0	0
15.	William Smith	14	1	0	1	0	0
16.	Nicholas Spandler	15	0	0	0	0	0
17.	James Thomas	1	0	0	0	0	0
18.	Jackson Turner	15	0	0	0	0	0
19.	Jayden Vince	12	2	0	0	0	
20.	Jeremiah Walter	8	1	0	0	0	0
21.	Mac Winch	7	0	0	0	0	0

PREMIER LEAGUE WOMEN

COACH: Sarah and Sam McCambridge ASSISTANT COACH / STATISTICIAN: Larry Mills MANAGER: Richard Gunn **CAPTAIN:** Jean Flanagan, Sofie McLeod, Nellie Paynter **BEST AND FAIREST:** Sarah McCambridge **MOST CONSISTENT:** Maddi Brooks LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 2nd **PREMIERS:** Yes

What a year it has been for the Premier League Women, winning the Premiership was the icing on the cake!

Positive team culture remains an important part of how the Premier League women operate. By participating in team building activities and fun and enjoyable games the group has grown closer and closer. A regular occurrence was a game of scoop ball or ultimate frisbee after the completion of set fitness The veterans of the team, Jean Flanagan, and strength activities. This continues to be a popular request by players each week. Some of the best moments within the group are at these relaxed and seriously fun activities. Many a fine moment had occurred on a wet grass ground on a weeknight with the Premier League women. Names cannot be mentioned as there is a strict code off secrecy!

Along with all the fun the Premier League looks. women have achieved some great heights this season. At the completion of rostered matches, the PL team were in second position on the ladder and finished with 35 points. We scored 56 goals and only conceded 11 for the full 15 matches. This is the highest goals scored by the team in many years and the fewest against. It was the highest number scored for any PL team and the lowest conceded. Julia Gunn finished

second in the highest goal scorers for the SHL, only two goals behind top spot. We had a total of 4 players in the top ten highest goal scorers for the season out of every club.

This season saw three new additions to the starting line-up in Ellie McDonald, Isabelle Kruimink and Victoria Fish. They consistently demonstrated their strength and ability week in, week out. Sofie McLeod and Sarah McCambridge still remained strong and reliable players within the team. Not yet in the veterans age group, nor the juniors, Nellie Paynter, Julia Gunn and Evie Dalton displayed some incredible speed, skill and agility. To those on the outside they will never be able to figure out who is number 38 and who is number 40. For those of us within the team Maddi and Taylor Brooks couldn't more different and not just in

Every team, especially ours could not maintain a consistent season, and definitely not win a premiership without the support of all the amazingly skilled players that turn up each week. Ella Berresford, Hannah Richards, Bree Macaulay, Amber Sargent, Georgina Wall, Alyssa Marmion, Sarah Wilson-Haffenden and Maddy Murphy were integral to the achievements of the Premier League

team in 2020.

Of course, every team needs an organised, reliable and personable manager to hold things together when everything appears to fall apart. Richard Gunn was the man with the tape, lollies, pain relief, band aids, ice and most importantly the sub-par jokes. To keep this witty individual company was Larry Mills, statistician extraordinaire. If you wanted to know who had the most circle penetrations, goals for, games played, PCA variations then he was your man. We are fairly sure that Larry could even tell you what happened last year against the same opponent in the same round and what the temperature was that day!

Now every team needs the fall guys, the ones they go to for the facts and the reasons why you didn't achieve all that you should have. Sam and Sarah McCambridge took on this role with enthusiasm and pride. Thankfully the team produced the desired final result and there was no explanation required! The leaders of the team can only be as good as those around them, and what a team this is. It is hoped that there will many more seasons like 2020 to come in the future!

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
NGW PLW	15	12	2	1	42	11	31	38
OHA PLW	15	11	2	2	56	11	45	35
DIAMONDBACKS PLW	15	8	1	6	30	25	5	25
DERWENT PLW	15	7	2	6	31	27	4	23
UNIVERSITY PLW	15	1	3	11	13	40	-27	6
CANTERBURY PLW	15	0	2	13	3	61	-58	2



Back Row (Left to Right): Sam McCambridge (Coach), Alyssa Marmion, Sof McLeod, Isabelle Kruimink, Julia Gunn, Sarah McCambridge, Ella Berresford, Tori Fish, Bree Macaulay, Richard Gunn (Manager), Larry Mills (Assistant Coach) Front Row (Left to Right): Nellie Paynter, Sarah Wilson-Haffenden, Taylor Brooks, Ellie McDonald, Maddison Brooks, Jean Flanagan, Evie Dalton

PL WOMEN TEAM STATS

	13	2		2	6	2	
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest loss	streak
PRIN	T	⊞ ICAL				DER 🔟 PLA	YER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Sat 14 Mar 2020	13:00	THC · 2	Canterbury PLW	7 - 0	₩ WIN	INF0 >
2	Sat 04 Jul 2020	14:30	THC · 1	NWG PLW	1-3	₩ WIN	INFO >
3	Sat 11 Jul 2020	16:15	THC · 2	DiamondBacks PLW	2 - 1	¶ WIN	INFO >
4	Sat 18 Jul 2020	14:30	THC · 1	University PLW	2 - 0	¶ win	INFO >
5	Sat 25 Jul 2020	13:15	THC · 2	Derwent PLW	0 - 7	¶ WIN	INFO >
6	Sat 01 Aug 2020	16:00	THC · 1	Canterbury PLW	0 - 8	¶ WIN	INF0 >
7	Sat 08 Aug 2020	13:15	THC · 2	NWG PLW	0 - 1	CLOSS	INF0 >
8	Sat 15 Aug 2020	16:00	THC · 1	DiamondBacks PLW	1-2	CLOSS	INFO >
9	Sat 22 Aug 2020	13:15	THC · 2	University PLW	3 - 0	🖤 WIN	INFO >
15	Wed 19 Aug 2020	18:45	THC · 1	Derwent PLW	1-3	🖤 WIN	INFO >
10	Sat 29 Aug 2020	14:30	THC · 1	Derwent PLW	0 - 3	₩ WIN	INFO >
11	Sat 05 Sep 2020	14:45	THC · 2	Canterbury PLW	0 - 9	Ŧ WIN	INFO >
12	Sat 12 Sep 2020	16:00	THC · 1	NWG PLW	2 - 2	DRAW	INFO >
13	Sun 20 Sep 2020	14:45	THC · 1	DiamondBacks PLW	2 - 2	DRAW	INFO >
14	Sun 27 Sep 2020	12:00	THC · 1	University PLW	1 - 4	₩ WIN	AI.
Finals	Sat 03 Oct 2020	14:00	THC · 1	NWG PLW	0 - 2	¶ win	INFO >
Grand Finals	Sat 17 Oct 2020	14:00	THC · 1	DiamondBacks PLW	1 - 0	n win	INFO >

PL WOMEN PLAYER STATS

1.Ella Berrestord12100002.Maddison Brooks1710000003.Taylor Brooks152000004.Evelyn Dalton1600000005.Victoria Fish1500000006.Jean Flanagan1630500007.Julia Gunn17120000008.Isabelle Kruimink1510000009.Agesa Marmion50010000014.Sarah McCambridge156010000015.80100000000014.Indeleine murphy3400	#	Name 🗸	Attended \checkmark	Goal∨	FI 🗸	Green Card ∨	Yellow Card ∨	Red Card ∨
3. Taylor Brooks 15 2 0 0 0 0 4. Evelyn Dalton 16 0 0 0 0 0 5. Victoria Fish 15 0 0 0 0 0 6. Jean Flanagan 16 3 0 5 0 0 7. Julia Gunn 17 12 0 0 0 0 8. Isabelle Kruimink 15 1 0 0 0 0 9. Bree Macaulay 9 4 0 1 0 0 10. Alyssa Marmion 5 0 0 1 0 0 11. Sarah McCambridge 16 6 0 1 0 0 12. Ellie McDonald 15 8 0 1 0 0 13. Sofie McLeod 15 3 0 2 0 0 <t< td=""><td>1.</td><td>Ella Berresford</td><td>12</td><td>1</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td><td>0</td></t<>	1.	Ella Berresford	12	1	0	0	0	0
4. Evelyn Dalton 16 0 0 0 0 0 5. Victoria Fish 15 0 0 0 0 0 0 6. Jean Flanagan 16 3 0 5 0 0 0 7. Julia Gunn 17 12 0 0 0 0 0 8. Isabelle Kruimink 15 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 9. Bree Macaulay 9 4 0 1 0	2.	Maddison Brooks	17	10	0	0	0	0
S. Victoria Fish 15 0 0 0 0 0 0 6. Jean Flanagan 16 3 0 5 0 0 7. Julia Gunn 17 12 0 0 0 0 8. Isabelle Kruimink 15 1 0 0 0 0 9. Bree Macaulay 9 4 0 1 0 0 10. Alyssa Marmion 5 0 0 1 0 0 11. Sarah McCambridge 16 6 0 1 0 0 12. Ellie McDonald 15 0 0 0 0 0 13. Sofie McLeod 15 8 0 1 0 0 14. madeleine murphy 3 4 0 0 0 0 15. Nellie Paynter 15 3 0 2 0	3.	Taylor Brooks	15	2	0	0	0	0
6. Jean Flanagan 16 3 0 5 0 0 7. Julia Gunn 17 12 0 0 0 0 8. Isabelle Kruimink 15 1 0 0 0 0 9. Bree Macaulay 9 4 0 1 0 0 10. Alyssa Marmion 5 0 0 1 0 0 11. Sarah McCambridge 16 6 0 1 0 0 12. Ellie McDonald 15 0 0 0 0 0 13. Sofie McLeod 15 8 0 1 0 0 14. madeleine murphy 3 4 0 0 0 0 0 15. Nellie Paynter 15 3 0 2 0 0 0 0 0 16. Hannah Richards 10 4 0 0 0 0 0	4.	Evelyn Dalton	16	0	0	0	0	0
7. Julia Gunn 17 12 0 <	5.	Victoria Fish	15	0	0	0	0	0
8. Isabelle Kruimink 15 1 0	6.	Jean Flanagan	16	3	0	5	0	0
9. Bree Macaulay 9 4 0 1 0 0 10. Alyssa Marmion 5 0 0 1 0 0 11. Sarah McCambridge 16 6 0 1 0 0 12. Ellie McDonald 15 0 0 0 0 0 13. Sofie McLeod 15 8 0 1 0 0 14. madeleine murphy 3 4 0 0 0 0 15. Nellie Paynter 15 3 0 2 0 0 0 16. Hannah Richards 10 4 0 0 0 0 17. Georgina Wall 2 0 0 0 0 0 0	7.	Julia Gunn	17	12	0	0	0	0
10. Alyssa Marmion 5 0 0 1 0 0 11. Sarah McCambridge 16 6 0 1 0 0 12. Ellie McDonald 15 0 0 0 0 0 13. Sofie McLeod 15 8 0 1 0 0 14. madeleine murphy 3 4 0 0 0 0 15. Nellie Paynter 15 3 0 2 0 0 16. Hannah Richards 10 4 0 0 0 0 17. Georgina Wall 2 0 0 0 0 0	8.	Isabelle Kruimink	15	1	0	0	0	0
11. Sarah McCambridge 16 6 0 1 0 0 12. Ellie McDonald 15 0 0 0 0 0 0 13. Sofie McLeod 15 8 0 1 0 0 0 14. madeleine murphy 3 4 0 0 0 0 0 15. Nellie Paynter 15 3 0 2 0 0 0 0 16. Hannah Richards 10 4 0 0 0 0 0 17. Georgina Wall 2 0 0 0 0 0 0	9.	Bree Macaulay	9	4	0	1	0	0
12. Ellie McDonald 15 0 0 0 0 0 13. Sofie McLeod 15 8 0 1 0 0 14. madeleine murphy 3 4 0 0 0 0 15. Nellie Paynter 15 3 0 2 0 0 16. Hannah Richards 10 4 0 0 0 0 17. Georgina Wall 2 0 0 0 0 0	10.	Alyssa Marmion	5	0	0	1	0	0
13. Sofie McLeod 15 8 0 1 0 0 14. madeleine murphy 3 4 0 0 0 0 0 15. Nellie Paynter 15 3 0 2 0 0 0 16. Hannah Richards 10 4 0 0 0 0 0 17. Georgina Wall 2 0 0 0 0 0 0	11.	Sarah McCambridge	16	6	0	1	0	0
14. madeleine murphy 3 4 0 0 0 0 15. Nellie Paynter 15 3 0 2 0 0 16. Hannah Richards 10 4 0 0 0 0 17. Georgina Wall 2 0 0 0 0 0	12.	Ellie McDonald	15	0	0	0	0	0
15. Nellie Paynter 15. 3 0 2 0 0 16. Hannah Richards 10 4 0 0 0 0 0 17. Georgina Wall 2 0 0 0 0 0 0	13.	Sofie McLeod	15	8	0	1	0	0
16. Hannah Richards 10 4 0 0 0 0 0 10 4 0	14.	madeleine murphy	3	4	0	0	0	0
17. Georgina Wall 2 0 0 0 0 0	15.	Nellie Paynter	15	3	0	2	0	0
	16.	Hannah Richards	10	4	0	0	0	0
18.Sarah Wilson-Haffenden1110000	17.	Georgina Wall	2	0	0	0	0	0
	18.	Sarah Wilson-Haffenden	11	1	0	0	0	0

FIRST GRADE MEN

COACH: Daniel Sproule MANAGER: Andrew Winch MATCH MANAGER: Camilla Winch **CAPTAIN:** Nick Murton BEST AND FAIREST: Jake Morton **MOST CONSISTENT:** Patrick Meaney LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 4th **PREMIERS:** No

In a shortened season we had a very good commitment to training and playing how competitive we were all season. which resulted in a good blend of youth and experience playing each week. The team quickly adapted to a change in playing style which enabled us to be less predictable and resulted in a consistent and competitive season. With the shortened season finishing 4th meant we just missed out on finals. Our biggest

loss was 2 nil which again demonstrated

- Some highlights were:
- Toby Paynter and Joshua Battersby sharing goal keeping duties with only 14 goals conceded in 12 games
- Jake Morton welcomed back, his experience and knowledge helped the team greatly
- Joshua Battersby and Oscar Lucas debuting
- Jayden Vince scoring a hat trick and being our highest goal scorer for the year
- · Scoring more goals in one game (6-1 win against UNI) than we had in previous 9 games combined

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
DERWENT M1	12	10	2	0	39	10	29	32
NWG M1	12	6	4	2	26	10	16	22
DIAMONDBACKS M1	12	5	5	2	26	21	5	20
ОНА М1	12	4	3	5	17	14	3	15
CANTERBURY M1	12	2	0	10	17	38	-21	16
UNIVERSITY M1	12	1	2	9	14	46	-32	3



Ra Murphy

Back Row (Left to Right) : Daniel Sproule (Coach), Toby Paynter, Jake Morton (Vice Captain), Dave McCambridge, Patrick Meaney, Luke Roberts, Patrick McDevitt, Zac Major, Nick Murton (Captain), Jayden Vince, Jeremiah Walter, Joshua Battersby, Andrew Winch

Front Row (Left to Right): Oscar Lucas, Joshua Foulston, Jeremy Ferguson, Mac Winch,

1ST GRADE MEN TEAM STATS

	4 Wins	3 Draws		5 Losses	1 Biggest win streak	2 Biggest loss	s streak
PRIN	т 苗 оитгоок	ical				DER 🔟 PLA	YER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Sat 14 Mar 2020	11:30	THC · 1	Canterbury M1	2 - 1	Twin	INFO >
2	Sat 04 Jul 2020	08:45	THC · 2	NWG M1	1 - 1	DRAW	INFO >
3	Sat 11 Jul 2020	10:00	THC · 1	DiamondBacks M1	0 - 1	COSS	INFO >
4	Sat 18 Jul 2020	11:30	THC · 1	University M1	3 - 0	₩ WIN	INFO >
5	Sat 25 Jul 2020	11:30	THC · 1	Derwent M1	2 - 0	CLOSS	INFO >
6	Sat 01 Aug 2020	10:15	THC · 2	Canterbury M1	2 - 1	C LOSS	INFO >
7	Sat 08 Aug 2020	11:30	THC · 1	NWG M1	0 - 0	DRAW	INFO >
8	Sat 15 Aug 2020	10:15	THC · 2	DiamondBacks M1	1 - 1	DRAW	INFO >
9	Sat 22 Aug 2020	11:30	THC · 1	University M1	1-6	₩ WIN	INFO >
10	Sat 29 Aug 2020	08:45	THC · 2	Derwent M1	1-2	COSS	INFO >
11	Sat 05 Sep 2020	10:00	THC · 1	Canterbury M1	1-2	₩ WIN	INF0 >
12	Sat 12 Sep 2020	10:15	THC · 2	NWG M1	0 - 2	CLOSS	INFO >

1ST GRADE MEN PLAYER STATS

#	Name 🗸	Attended 🗸	Goal ∨	FI 🗸	Green Card ∨	Yellow Card 🗸	Red Card ∨
1.	Joshua Battersby	11	0	0	0	1	0
2.	Will Boyce	2	0	0	0	0	0
3.	Isaac Bridley	1	1	0	0	0	0
4.	Jeremy Ferguson	12	3	0	0	0	0
5.	Joshua Foulston	12	2	0	2	0	0
6.	Oscar Lucas	4	0	0	0	0	0
7.	Zachary Major	12	0	0	2	1	0
8.	David McCambridge	11	0	0	0	0	0
9.	Patrick McDevitt	11	2	0	0	0	0
10.	Ben McQueen	0	0	0	0	0	0
11.	Patrick Meaney	10	0	0	2	0	0
12.	Jake Morton	10	1	0	0	0	0
13.	Matthew Murphy	1	0	0	0	0	0
14.	Rawiri Murphy	11	0	0	1	0	0
15.	Nick Murton	10	0	0	0	0	0
16.	Ned Paynter	1	0	0	0	0	0
17.	Toby Paynter	12	0	0	0	0	0
18.	Luke Roberts	12	1	0	1	0	0
19.	Phil Sargent	1	0	0	0	0	0
20.	Nicholas Spandler	3	0	0	0	0	0
21.	Whitton Tom	1	0	0	0	0	0
22.	Jayden Vince	12	5	0	0	0	0
# 23.	Name 🗸 Jeremiah Walter	Attended ¥ 10	Goal 💙 1	FI V	Green Card \bigvee_0	Yellow Card \bigvee_0	Red Card \bigvee_{0}

FIRST GRADE WOMEN

COACH: Susan Brooks

ASSISTANT COACH: David Sault, Jackson Turner **CAPTAIN:** Alyssa Marmion **MANAGER:** Wendy Scarlett BEST AND FAIREST: Ella Beresford **MOST CONSISTENT:** Susan Brooks LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 1st **PREMIERS:** Yes

Who could ask for a better way to finish the season. We got the trifecta:

1) Finished top of the ladder

2) Went straight through to the grand final

3) Won the grand final!

It was challenging to play so few games and also difficult having a bye as we would lose the momentum that would be built from previous games. However, the fantastic commitment from this group enabled us to overcome this hurdle.

As we had a large squad with 17 available for selection for First Grade, everyone didn't get to play each week, however, we had a great connection with 2nd grade this year.

The most impressive part of our group was the strong learning culture. We had players continue to train after the grand final – as they wanted to learn and get better for next year. Having Jackson as our assistant coach and coming along to training on Thursdays was really beneficial, enabling us to do one on one training in technique work such as hitting.

Towards the end of the year we introduced a beautiful blue tutu – for a player who did something 'special' each week. My favourite award was for Clem who was a recipient for her shoes - not sure how she played several games with a sole that was only half glued on. In the Woo hoo!! end her solution was to cut it off!

A bit about each player and the coaching staff:

Alyssa Marmion (Captain) - there aren't enough words to explain the value that Lys provides to this club. Everyone should take a leaf out of the Lys book with her ability to put small issues into perspective and have a positive outlook.

Amber Sargent - she's our little pocket rocket. Worked her way into the first 11 towards the latter part of the season. Known for making some great tackles up front and speeding into attack.

Bec Norris – also known as Speedy, however, when she first returned to playing she asked to not be known by that as she didn't think she was fast anymore, however, one session a couple of weeks later she borrowed someone's stick and out came these amazing slippery and speedy skills – I think we can keep calling her Speedy...

Bree Macaulay – joined us this year from WA. As well as being our leading goal scorer – even though she only played half the games due to an ankle injury - she is now well and truly a family member of the OHA. Feels like she's been here for years.

<u>Casey Anning</u> – I love this girl! She is positive, happy, gives 100% and scored 2 absolutely brilliant PC goals this year.

Christa Moore – I have never seen anyone get from point A to point B faster. She's a dynamic striker! Has done a great job to balance both soccer and hockey this year.

<u>Clem Harris</u> – this is one smart cookie! Destined for great things. Fabulous attitude, always has a story to tell and will tell it to any politician who will listen. Has shown significant improvement in her game.

Dayna Challis – yet another smart cookie - she's our medical researcher and inside forward for FG. Got the goal which kept us in the grand final and enabled us to get to shoot outs and win!

Ella Beresford – went from striker/ midfield to defender and was our rock with her brilliant tackles. There aren't many who can play striker, midfield and any defensive position but this girl can!!

Ellia Kelleher - another big improver - mostly striker in FG but a dynamo in midfield in 2nd grade. I saw her play an absolute pearler playing on a 2nd grade DB woman with multiple years PL experience. Also great at story telling!

Georgina Wall (Vice Captain) – you will not find someone with as much passion as this girl anywhere on the planet. She's an inspiration. Played both defence and midfield. Loved how she would step in front of her opponent.

Hannah Richards (Vice Captain) another passionate leader who is super fit and helped to lead our striker line this year. Han is known for always giving 100% - sets a great example to others in hamstring! the team.

Hayley Reardon – this year Hayley has got great value for money playing U15, U18, 2nd grade and 1st grade. Hayley has done a great job this year to develop her defensive game - can now play half back, fullback and striker.

Naomi Beresford - not much luck this year for Nao with injury, however, love having this girl around. She's always got a smile and always thinking about others.

Nikki Stuart – we appreciated Nikki being available this year when we were short. Wasn't a finals contender for us due to bad case of cramp of the

<u>Sarah Wilson-Haffenden</u> – what a pleasure this girl is to coach. Sarah was the most improved player tactically and in confidence for the 2020 season. Moving from a striker role to one of the most confident and trusted defensive players. Always positive and eager to the challenge that saw her rewarded with PL opportunities.

Susan Brooks (coach) – mother of 16 girls – plus 2 = 18.....

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
OHA W1	9	6	1	2	20	8	12	19
NWG W1	10	6	1	3	19	13	6	19
DIAMONDBACKS W1	9	5	2	2	13	4	9	17
DERWENT W1	10	4	2	4	20	12	8	14
UNIVERSITY PLW	10	0	0	10	2	37	-35	0



Back Row (Left to Right) : Jackson Turner (Assistant Coach), Wendy Scarlett (Manager), Nikki Stuart, Georgina Wall (Vice Captain), Susan Brooks (Coach), Bec Norris, Hannah Richards (Vice Captain), Ella Beresford, Sarah Wilson-Haffenden, Casey Anning, Ellia Kelleher, David Sault (Assistant Coach) Front Row (Left to Right): Christa Moore, Amber Sargent, Hayley Reardon, Clem Harris, Dayna Challis, Alyssa Marmion (Captain)

Absent: Bree Macaulay, Sarah Sargent, Naomi Beresford

Sarah Sargent – lordy, lordy – now this girl has some stories to tell. Also, if we had a 'most improved' award, this one would get it. No experience playing any women's grades before coming along to A pool this year but has worked really hard to develop her skills.

David Sault (Assistant Coach) – highly experienced coach, great reader of the game, we all loved his tips this year.

Jackson Turner (assistant coach) relaxed approach, fitted in really well with the FG team.

Wendy Scarlett (manager) – what a beautiful person - who could ask for a better manager - plus we loved her OHA outfits this year.

1ST GRADE WOMEN TEAM STATS

	6			2	4	4 2		
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest loss	streak	
PRIN	т 🛱 ОИТLООК	⊞ ICAL				DER 🔟 PLA	LIT PLAYER STATS	
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result		
1			0	OHA W1 have a BYE.				
2	Sat 04 Jul 2020	10:00	THC · 1	NWG W1	1-5	Twin	INFO >	
3	Sat 11 Jul 2020	11:45	THC · 2	DiamondBacks W1	1-	𝛨 WIN	INFO >	
4	Sat 18 Jul 2020	10:00	THC · 1	University W1	4 - 0	𝕊 WIN	INFO >	
5	Sat 25 Jul 2020	08:45	THC · 2	Derwent W1	2 - 2	DRAW	INFO >	
6			6	OHA W1 have a BYE.				
7	Sat 08 Aug 2020	08:45	THC · 2	NWG W1	1-2	CLOSS	INFO >	
8	Sat 15 Aug 2020	11:30	THC · 1	DiamondBacks W1	2 - 0	C LOSS	INFO >	
9	Sat 22 Aug 2020	08:45	THC · 2	University W1	0 - 4	₩ WIN	INFO >	
10	Sat 29 Aug 2020	11:30	THC · 1	Derwent W1	1 - 0	Twin	INFO >	
11			6	OHA W1 have a BYE.				
12	Sat 12 Sep 2020	11:30	THC · 1	NWG W1	2 - 1	₩ WIN	INFO >	
Grand	Sat 26 Sep 2020	14:00	THC · 1	NWG W1	4 - 3	Twin	INFO >	

#	Name 🗸	Attended \checkmark	Goal ∨	FIV	Green Card 🗸	Yellow Card ∨	Red Card ∨
1.	Casey Anning	10	2	0	0	0	0
2.	Ella Berresford	9	2	0	0	0	0
3.	Naomi Berresford	1	0	0	0	0	0
4.	Susan Brooks	10	2	0	0	0	0
5.	Dayna Challis	8	1	0	0	0	0
6.	Saffron Cooper	1	0	0	0	0	0
7.	Victoria Fish	2	0	0	0	0	0
8.	Clementine Harris	10	0	0	0	0	0
9.	Ellia Kelleher	6	0	0	0	0	0
10.	Bree Macaulay	7	6	0	0	0	0
11.	Alyssa Marmion	9	0	0	0	0	0
12.	Ellie McDonald	0	0	0	0	0	0
13.	Christabelle Moore	7	3	0	1	0	0
14.	Bec Norris	5	0	0	0	0	0
15.	Nellie Paynter	2	0	0	0	0	0
16.	Hayley Reardon	10	0	0	0	0	0
17.	Hannah Richards	8	3	0	0	0	0
18.	Amber Sargent	10	0	0	0	0	0
19.	sarah sargent	4	0	0	0	0	0
20.	Nikki Stuart	2	0	0	0	0	0
21.	Georgina Wall	9	0	0	0	0	0
22.	Sarah Wilson-Haffenden	10	2	0	0	0	0

EN PLAYER STATS

SECOND GRADE MEN

COACH: David Woolford MANAGER: Peter Woolford CAPTAIN: Andrew Byrne BEST AND FAIREST: David Woolford MOST CONSISTENT: Phil Sargent LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 1st PREMIERS: Yes

2nd Grade men had another stellar yea with only one loss through the home and away season. A similar result was achieved last year before an almighty choke in the grand final on a typically miserable Hobart day; quite fitting.

What was different? Key changes we made this season was to bring back some of those key people who helped 2nd Grade dominate and win the

2nd Grade men had another stellar yearpremiership in 2018 and was made upwith only one loss through the homeof 2 major components:

1. The return of Nic Turner (life Member, Political Powerbroker) and the wealth of knowledge that he possesses from decades of 'hard yakka' as he puts it; and

2. A return of 'the system' (©N. Turner 2018) which was successfully implemented by Nic Turner in 2018 in this grade. Proof would now indicate that the system begets success, and this is replicable for other teams within the club, just ask Nic he is happy to discuss.

This is a really well-rounded team, they have a lot of fun and the results take care of themselves. A champion team.

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
OHA M2	12	9	2	1	61	25	36	29
CANTERBURY M2	12	6	3	3	35	28	7	21
UNIVERSITY M2	11	4	3	4	38	34	4	15
NWG M2	11	0	0	11	12	59	-47	0



Back Row (Left to Right): Aaron Guilliamse, Shane Gillie, Daniel Sproule, Toby West, Heath Woolley, Damian Smith, Ivan Zwart, Nicolas Turner
Front Row (Left to Right): Peter Woolford (Manager) Phil Sargent, Jono le Bis, James Cowling, David Woolford, Chris Sargent, Andrew Byrne

2ND GRADE MEN TEAM STATS

2ND	GRADE MEN
-----	------------------

	10	2		1	5	1	
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest los	s streak
PRINT	ḋ OUTLOOK	⊞ ICAL				DER 🔟 PL	AYER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Sun 15 Mar 2020	12:15	THC · 1	Canterbury M2	8 - 1	₩ WIN	INFO >
2	Sun 05 Jul 2020	15:45	THC · 2	University M2	5 - 5	DRAW	INFO >
3	Sun 12 Jul 2020	14:30	THC · 1	NWG M2	1 - 5	¶ WIN	INFO >
4	Sun 19 Jul 2020	15:45	THC · 2	Canterbury M2	3 - 2	¶ WIN	INFO >
5	Sun 26 Jul 2020	14:30	THC · 1	University M2	4 - 7	₽ WIN	INFO >
6	Sun 02 Aug 2020	14:15	THC · 2	NWG M2	7 - 0	₽ WIN	INFO >
7	Sun 09 Aug 2020	16:00	THC · 1	Canterbury M2	2 - 2	DRAW	INFO >
8	Sun 16 Aug 2020	14:15	THC · 2	University M2	2 - 3	C LOSS	INFO >
9	Sun 23 Aug 2020	14:30	THC · 1	NWG M2	2 - 9	₩ WIN	INFO >
10	Sun 30 Aug 2020	15:45	THC · 2	Canterbury M2	3 - 1	₩ WIN	INFO >
11	Sun 06 Sep 2020	14:30	THC · 1	University M2	2 - 5	₽ WIN	INFO >
12	Sun 13 Sep 2020	14:15	THC · 2	NWG M2	5 - 2	₽ WIN	INFO >
Grand Finals	Sat 26 Sep 2020	12:00	THC · 1	Canterbury M2	4 - 3	¶ win	41

#	Name 🗸	Attended \checkmark	Goal 🗸	FI 🗸	Green Card 🗸	Yellow Card ∨	Red Card 🗸
1.	Jack Bloomfield	1	0	0	0	0	0
2.	Matthew Crane	0	0	0	0	0	0
3.	James Fagg	1	0	0	0	0	0
4.	Luke Gibson	1	0	0	0	0	0
5.	Edward HEPHER	1	0	0	0	0	0
6.	Daniel Low	1	0	0	0	0	0
7.	Ben McQueen	1	0	0	0	0	0
8.	Nick Murton	1	0	0	0	0	0
9.	Craig Reid	1	0	0	0	0	0
10.	Jeremy Reid	1	0	0	0	0	0
11.	Chris Sargent	7	3	0	0	0	0
12.	Nicolas Turner	9	0	0	0	0	0
13.	Ivan Zwart	8	0	0	0	0	0
14.	Alexander Beechey	5	0	0	0	0	0
15.	Isaac Bridley	3	1	0	0	0	0
16.	Rowan Bridley	3	0	0	0	0	0
17.	Andrew Byrne	11	0	0	0	0	0
18.	James Cowling	12	0	0	0	0	0
19.	Shane Gillie	11	1	0	1	1	0
2 0.	Aaron Guilliamse	Attended M	Goal 🬱	FI 6	Green Card 🍾	Yellow Card 🍾	Red Card 🍾
21.	JONATHON LE BIS	11	0	0	0	0	``
22.	Phil Sargent	12	6	0	0	0	J
23.	Damian Smith	12	7	0	0	0	0
24.	Daniel Sproule	10	8	0	0	0	0
25.	Toby West	9	11	0	0	0	0
26.	David Woolford	12	19	0	0	0	0
27.	Heath Woolley	10	0	0	0	0	0

PLAYER STATS

SECOND GRADE WOMEN

COACH: Nikki Stuart

BENCH COACH / MANAGER: Richard Pears **CAPTAIN:** Alyssa Marmion **BEST AND FAIREST:** Alyssa Marmion **MOST CONSISTENT:** Saffron Cooper - Smith LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 3rd **PREMIERS:** No

The Second Grade Women's team had another enjoyable season of hockey in 2020, achieving its goal of making the finals and continuing to provide an opportunity for the development of aspiring A Pool players.

Following the COVID-19 break, the team retained a healthy list of 16 players, although sadly Jane Sargent and Keeley Hine-Haycock opted not to continue. Fortunately we were able to pick up the wily Helen Mulcahy from the third grade Red team that folded, and importantly, Alyssa Marmion became more of a regular with us than expected. The mix of the team included five Masters age players, four under age players, and eight people that were playing and/or training with A Pool, including the two A pool goalies. Our recruiting coup for the year was Premier League goalie, Evie DiamondBacks, the teams we hadn't Dalton who played the final five matches defeated, above us on the ladder. Our of the season as a striker with us. Evie scored three goals in four matches with some finishes that she would have had difficulty saving herself.

The team was unified at games, despite the whole team not actually training all together during the season. With so many players training with A Pool, second grade training became an exclusive affair, with Courtney Eyles

and Saffron Cooper-Smith to be commended on their commitment to training.

We also enjoyed the cameo appearances early in the season from first grade players Susan Brooks, Christa Moore and Amber Sargent, and speedy U18 player Hannah Cuthbert. It's wonderful that the club has such a supportive and connected culture, enabling players to be comfortable moving between teams.

There were seven teams in the roster of twelve rounds. We won all seven matches, against Derwent, University Gold, Canterbury and North West Graduates, who all finished out of the finals. We finished third after the roster matches, with University Black and performance in the second round of matches was much improved on the first half of the season, shown by our increase in goal difference. A feature of this improvement was our penalty corner attack, with Danielle Bresnehan knocking in five goals from set plays. With the shortened season, the final series involved only a 2 v 3 final, pitting us against University Black. We put up a strong contest, staying well in the game

until the final quarter, eventually losing 3-0.

Richard Pears did a wonderful job as Bench Coach / Manager/ First Aider and general player support person, while I was a playing coach. Richard often managed a big bench and seamlessly kept all players rotated and in good spirit, especially his wife Jane Clark. He is also very good with hangovers and boyfriend issues. Richard and I are looking forward to season 2021, in the hope it won't bring as many challenges.

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
UNIVERSITY BLACK W2	11	9	0	2	43	9	34	27
DIAMONDBACKS W2	10	9	0	1	38	9	29	27
OHA W2	11	7	0	4	24	19	5	21
CANTERBURY W2	10	3	2	5	12	20	-8	11
NWG W2	10	2	3	5	11	14	-3	9
UNIVERSITY GOLD W2	10	1	4	5	6	28	-22	7
DERWENT W2	10	0	1	9	3	38	-35	1



Back Row (Left to Right) : Alyssa Marmion, Kim Neville, Anna Sargent, Danielle Bresnehan, Sarah Nelson, Ellia Kelleher, Richard Pears (Bench Coach), Helen Mulcahy Front Row (Left to Right) : Nikki Stuart (Coach), Evie Dalton, Sarah Sargent, Saffron Cooper-Smith, Courtney Eyles, Jane Clark **Absent:** Clementine Harris, Hayley Reardon, Naomi Berresford

2ND GRADE WOMEN TEAM STATS

	7 Wins	0 Draws		5 Losses	3 Biggest win streak	2 Biggest loss	streak
È PRIN	т	ä ICAL				DER 🛄 PLA	YER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Sun 15 Mar 2020	12:15	THC · 2	University Black W2	6 - 0	CLOSS	INFO >
2	Sun 05 Jul 2020	13:00	THC · 1	Canterbury W2	2 - 1	¶ win	INFO >
3	Sun 12 Jul 2020	14:15	THC · 2	Derwent W2	4 - 1	₩ WIN	INFO >
4	Sun 19 Jul 2020	14:30	THC · 1	University Gold W2	2 - 1	₩ WIN	INFO >
5	Sun 26 Jul 2020	15:45	THC · 2	DiamondBacks W2	1 - 4	C LOSS	INFO >
6	Sun 02 Aug 2020	13:00	THC · 1	NWG W2	0 - 2	₩ WIN	INFO >
7	Sun 09 Aug 2020	00:00	THC	BYE	Not entered		INFO >
8	Sun 16 Aug 2020	14:30	THC · 1	University Black W2	0 - 2	C LOSS	INFO >
9	Sun 23 Aug 2020	14:15	THC · 2	Canterbury W2	0 - 4	₩ WIN	INFO >
10	Sun 30 Aug 2020	13:00	THC · 1	Derwent W2	0 - 5	₩ WIN	INFO >
11	Sun 06 Sep 2020	12:45	THC · 2	University Gold W2	0 - 3	₩ WIN	INFO >
12	Sun 13 Sep 2020	16:00	THC · 1	DiamondBacks W2	4 - 1	➡ LOSS	INFO >
Finals	Sun 20 Sep 2020	12:30	THC · 2	University Black W2	3 - 0	CLOSS	11

2ND GRADE WOMEN PLAYER STATS

1. Naoril Berrestord 5 0 0 0 0 2. Danielle Bresnehan 10 5 0 0 0 0 3. Susan Brooks 3 1 0 0 0 0 0 4. Jane Clark 9 0 0 0 0 0 0 5. Saffron Cooper 11 0 0 0 0 0 0 6. Hannah Cuthbert 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 7. Evelyn Daton 4 3 0 0 0 0 0 8. Courtney Eyles 11 0 <td< th=""><th>#</th><th>Name 🗸</th><th>Attended ∨</th><th>Goal 🗸</th><th>FI 🗸</th><th>Green Card 🗸</th><th>Yellow Card 🗸</th><th>Red Card 🗸</th></td<>	#	Name 🗸	Attended ∨	Goal 🗸	FI 🗸	Green Card 🗸	Yellow Card 🗸	Red Card 🗸
3. Susan Brooks 3 1 0 <	1.	Naomi Berresford	5	0	0	0	0	0
4. Jane Clark 9 0 0 0 0 0 0 5. Saffron Cooper 11 0 0 0 0 0 0 6. Hannah Cuthbert 2 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 7. Evelyn Dalton 4 3 0	2.	Danielle Bresnehan	10	5	0	0	0	0
5. Saffron Cooper 11 0	3.	Susan Brooks	3	1	0	0	0	0
6. Hannah Cuthbert 2 0 0 0 0 0 7. Evelyn Dalton 4 3 0 0 0 0 0 8. Courtney Eyles 11 0 0 0 0 0 0 9. Clementine Harris 7 1 0 0 0 0 0 10. Ellia Kelleher 8 0	4.	Jane Clark	9	0	0	0	0	0
7. Evelyn Dalton 4 3 0 0 0 0 8. Courtney Eyles 11 0 0 0 0 0 9. Clementine Harris 7 1 0 0 0 0 0 10. Ellia Kelleher 8 0 0 0 0 0 0 11. Alyssa Marmion 8 3 0 0 0 0 0 12. Christabelle Moore 3 0 0 0 0 0 0 13. Helen Mulcahy 10 0 0 0 0 0 0 14. Sarah Nelson 9 3 0 0 0 0 0 15. Kim Neville 8 0 0 0 0 0 0 16. Hayley Reardon 7 0 0 0 0 0 0 18. Anna Sargent 9 3 0 0 0 0 0 0 <	5.	Saffron Cooper	11	0	0	0	0	0
8. Courtney Eyles 11 0	6.	Hannah Cuthbert	2	0	0	0	0	0
9. Clementine Harris 7 1 0 0 0 0 10. Ellia Kelleher 8 0 0 0 0 0 0 11. Alyssa Marmion 8 3 0 0 0 0 0 12. Christabelle Moore 3 0 0 0 0 0 13. Helen Mulcahy 10 0 0 0 0 0 14. Sarah Nelson 9 3 0 0 0 0 0 15. Kim Neville 8 0 0 0 0 0 0 16. Hayley Reardon 7 0 0 0 0 0 0 17. Amber Sargent 3 1 0 0 0 0 0 0 18. Anna Sargent 10 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	7.	Evelyn Dalton	4	3	0	0	0	0
10. Ellia Kelleher 8 0 0 0 0 0 11. Alyssa Marmion 8 3 0 0 0 0 12. Christabelle Moore 3 0 0 0 0 0 13. Helen Mulcahy 10 0 0 0 0 0 14. Sarah Nelson 9 3 0 0 0 0 0 15. Kim Neville 8 0 0 0 0 0 0 16. Hayley Reardon 7 0 0 0 0 0 0 17. Amber Sargent 9 3 0 0 0 0 0 18. Anna Sargent 9 3 0 0 0 0 0 0 19. sarah sargent 10 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	8.	Courtney Eyles	11	0	0	0	0	0
11. Alyssa Marmion 8 3 0 0 0 0 12. Christabelle Moore 3 0 0 0 0 0 0 13. Helen Mulcahy 10 0 0 0 0 0 0 14. Sarah Nelson 9 3 0 0 0 0 0 15. Kim Neville 8 0 0 0 0 0 0 16. Hayley Reardon 7 0 0 0 0 0 0 17. Amber Sargent 3 1 0 0 0 0 0 18. Anna Sargent 9 3 0 0 0 0 0	9.	Clementine Harris	7	1	0	0	0	0
12. Christabelle Moore 3 0 0 0 0 0 13. Helen Mulcahy 10 0 0 0 0 0 0 14. Sarah Nelson 9 3 0 0 0 0 0 0 15. Kim Neville 8 0 0 0 0 0 0 16. Hayley Reardon 7 0 0 0 0 0 0 17. Amber Sargent 3 1 0 0 0 0 0 18. Anna Sargent 10 0 0 0 0 0 0	10.	Ellia Kelleher	8	0	0	0	0	0
13. Helen Mulcahy 10 0 0 0 0 0 14. Sarah Nelson 9 3 0 0 0 0 15. Kim Neville 8 0 0 0 0 0 16. Hayley Reardon 7 0 0 0 0 0 17. Amber Sargent 3 1 0 0 0 0 18. Anna Sargent 9 3 0 0 0 0 19. sarah sargent 10 0 0 0 0 0	11.	Alyssa Marmion	8	3	0	0	0	0
14. Sarah Nelson 9 3 0 0 0 0 15. Kim Neville 8 0 </td <td>12.</td> <td>Christabelle Moore</td> <td>3</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td> <td>0</td>	12.	Christabelle Moore	3	0	0	0	0	0
15. Kim Neville 8 0 0 0 0 0 16. Hayley Reardon 7 0 0 0 0 0 0 17. Amber Sargent 3 1 0 0 0 0 0 18. Anna Sargent 9 3 0 0 0 0 0 19. sarah sargent 10 0 0 0 0 0 0	13.	Helen Mulcahy	10	0	0	0	0	0
16. Hayley Reardon 7 0 0 0 0 0 17. Amber Sargent 3 1 0 0 0 0 18. Anna Sargent 9 3 0 0 0 0 19. sarah sargent 10 0 0 0 0 0	14.	Sarah Nelson	9	3	0	0	0	0
17. Amber Sargent 3 1 0 0 0 0 18. Anna Sargent 9 3 0 0 0 0 0 19. sarah sargent 10 0 0 0 0 0 0	15.	Kim Neville	8	0	0	0	0	0
18. Anna Sargent 9 3 0 0 0 0 19. sarah sargent 10 0 0 0 0 0	16.	Hayley Reardon	7	0	0	0	0	0
19. sarah sargent 10 0	17.	Amber Sargent	3	1	0	0	0	0
	18.	Anna Sargent	9	3	0	0	0	0
20. Nikki Stuart 11 4 0 0 0 0	19.	sarah sargent	10	0	0	0	0	0
	20.	Nikki Stuart	11	4	0	0	0	0

THIRD GRADE MEN RED

COACH: Rowan Bridley MANAGER: Colin Hepher CAPTAIN: Hayden Steele BEST AND FAIREST: Edward Hepher MOST CONSISTENT: Alex Chipchase LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 3rd PREMIERS: Yes

This team was designed from last year and developed by myself so as we could keep the U18 boys playing hockey, that couldn't make the A pool and I didn't want to see them leaving the sport or our club, once they turned 18. Last year we had an exceptional year and made it to the Grand Final only to be defeated by a team that has won it for the past 4 years. This year with the same concept except this year we got some guys that had returned from the mainland due to COVID 19. This team uses some experienced players to guide the youth and understand how to cope with playing men's hockey. This year we ended up finishing 3rd but were very close to the top 5 teams.

has been so much fun over the last

two years we will be making sure this

concept is used more. We had some

injuries. Thank you to Tim McDevitt and

assistance from 4th Grade due to

Neil Goodwin.

We beat Canterbury in the first final and then defeated DiamondBacks Maroon 4-1 in the Big Dance. This team

TEAM PLAYED WINS DRAWS LOSSES FOR AGAINST DIFF. POINTS DIAMONDBACKS 12 7 3 2 20 11 9 24 MAROON M3 CANTERBURY M3 12 7 1 4 32 17 15 22 7 4 22 4 OHA RED M3 12 1 18 22 DERWENT M3 11 6 2 3 23 17 6 20 OHA BLUE M3 12 6 2 4 20 23 -3 20 DIAMONDBACKS 5 2 4 16 18 -2 11 17 WHITE M3 2 UNIVERSITY M3 1 9 -15 12 11 26 5 12 1 1 10 14 -16 NWG M3 30 4



Back Row (Left to Right): Colin Hepher (Manager) Alex Beechey, Leon Rawson,
Michael Thurley, Hayden Steele (Captain), Edward Hepher, Luke Gibson, Alex Chipchase
Front Row (Left to Right): Jack Sproule, Ari Trochatos, Seb Fry, James Cowling,
Ben McQueen, Toby Paynter, Rowan Bridley (Coach)

3RD GRADE MEN RED TEAM STATS

M STATS 3RD GI

	9	1		4	3	2	
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest los	s streak
E PRIN	T ⊞ OUTLOOK	⊞ ICAL				DER 🔟 PL/	AYER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Sun 15 Mar 2020	14:00	THC · 3	NWG M3	6 - 4	🖤 WIN	INFO >
2	Sun 05 Jul 2020	12:00	THC · 3	DiamondBacks Maroon	n M3 1-1	DRAW	INFO >
3	Sun 12 Jul 2020	10:00	THC · 1	University M3	0 - 1	₩ WIN	INFO >
4	Sun 19 Jul 2020	09:45	THC · 2	OHA Blue M3	3 - 2	Coss Coss	INFO >
5	Sun 26 Jul 2020	10:00	THC · 1	Derwent M3	2 - 1	Coss Coss	INFO >
6	Sun 02 Aug 2020	09:45	THC · 2	Canterbury M3	3 - 1	🖤 WIN	INFO >
7	Sun 09 Aug 2020	10:00	THC · 1	DiamondBacks White I	M3 2-1	🖤 WIN	INFO >
8	Sun 16 Aug 2020	09:45	THC · 2	NWG M3	1-2	🖤 WIN	INFO >
9	Sun 23 Aug 2020	11:30	THC · 3	DiamondBacks Maroon	n M3 2 - 0	⊖ LOSS	INFO >
10	Sun 30 Aug 2020	12:45	THC · 2	University M3	3 - 2	🖤 WIN	INFO >
11	Sun 06 Sep 2020	13:00	THC · 1	OHA Blue M3	1 - 0	🖤 WIN	INFO >
12	Sun 13 Sep 2020	09:45	THC · 2	Derwent M3	0 - 1	Coss Coss	INFO >
Finals	Sun 20 Sep 2020	11:15	THC · 1	Canterbury M3	1-3	Twin	11
Grand Finals	Sat 26 Sep 2020	10:15	THC · 2	DiamondBacks Maroor	n M3 1-4	Twin	INFO >

#	Name 🗸	Attended \checkmark	Goal 🗸	FI 🗸	Green Card 🗸	Yellow Card 🗸	Red Card 🗸
1.	Alexander Beechey	11	2	0	0	0	0
2.	Rowan Bridley	13	4	2	1	1	0
3.	fraser brumby	2	1	0	0	0	0
4.	Stephen Butler	1	0	0	0	0	0
5.	Andrew Byrne	1	0	0	0	0	0
6.	Edward Byrne	2	0	0	0	0	0
7.	Oliver Byrne	2	0	0	0	0	0
8.	Alex Chipchase	11	7	0	1	0	0
9.	James Cowling	12	0	0	0	0	0
10.	Sebastian Fry	12	1	0	2	0	0
11.	Luke Gibson	9	1	0	0	0	0
12.	Edward Harper	11	1	3	0	0	0
13.	Nick Hey	3	0	0	0	0	0
14.	JONATHON LE BIS	2	0	0	0	0	0
15.	Daniel Low	5	0	0	0	0	0
16.	Ben McQueen	8	0	0	1	0	0
17.	Toby Paynter	13	1	0	0	0	0
18.	Leon Rawson	6	0	0	0	0	0
19.	Jack Sproule	12	5	1	0	0	0
2 0.	Hayden Steele	Attended 12	Goal 🍾	FIY	Green Card Y	Yellow Card 🍾	Red Card 🍾

3RD GRADE MEN RED PLAYER STATS

THIRD GRADE MEN BLUE

COACH: Gernot Roehrer **MANAGER:** Brian Gillie **CAPTAIN:** Martin Skeggs **BEST AND FAIREST:** Angus Dunbabin **MOST CONSISTENT:** Jeremy Reid LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: Equal 4th **PREMIERS:** No

Throughout the season we played some In true 3rd grade Blue men's style fantastic games but we also played some shockers. The shockers cost us the chance of winning a 3rd grade premiership.

We lost players this year through injury, work commitments and unexpected circumstances. The dedication of 3rd grade was best demonstrated by one of our best players Siebe who travelled down from Launceston to play for the majority of games.

you could see the OHA family shining through, after each game the 'family' packed the THC for after game celebrations/commiserations, with lunch challenges to overcome. Again, we did following. This is what hockey is all about for 3rd grade Blue, playing hockey mateship. We are OHA. supported by family not only of blood but also linked through the turf. Some Sundays there were over 25 people enjoying a meal together, catching up and providing commentary on the just had (and sometimes won) hockey game!

The strong bond this team has with the players and extended family was of vital importance during season 2020, with not only COVID but some personal this with courage, compassion and

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
DIAMONDBACKS MAROON M3	12	7	3	2	20	11	9	24
CANTERBURY M3	12	7	1	4	32	15	17	22
OHA RED M3	12	7	1	4	22	18	4	22
DERWENT M3	11	6	2	3	23	17	6	20
OHA BLUE M3	12	6	2	4	20	23	-3	20
DIAMONDBACKS WHITE M3	11	5	2	4	16	18	-2	17
UNIVERSITY M3	12	1	2	9	11	26	-15	5
NWG M3	12	1	1	10	14	30	-16	4



Back Row (Left to Right) : Jack Bloomfield, James Fagg, Gernot Roehrer (Coach), Angus Dunbabin, Hamish Dunbabin, Jordan Jacobs, Henry Payton Front Row (Left to Right) : Jeremy Reid, Nick Sault, Matt Sault, Siebe van Oorschot, Craig Reid, Martin Skeggs (Captain) Absent : Daniel Gillie (injured), Brian Gillie (Manager)

3RD GRADE MEN BLUE TEAM STATS

3RD GRADE MEN BLUE PLAYER STATS

	6	2		4	2	1	
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest loss	streak
PRIN	т 🛱 оитгоок	苗 ICAL				DER 🔟 PLA	YER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Sun 15 Mar 2020	12:30	THC · 3	University M3	0 - 2	🖤 WIN	INFO >
2	Sun 05 Jul 2020	11:15	THC · 2	Canterbury M3	1 - 7	C LOSS	INFO >
3	Sun 12 Jul 2020	13:00	THC · 1	Derwent M3	3 - 2	🖤 WIN	INFO >
4	Sun 19 Jul 2020	09:45	THC · 2	OHA Red M3	3 - 2	🖤 WIN	INFO >
5	Sun 26 Jul 2020	13:00	THC · 1	DiamondBacks White	M3 0-0	DRAW	INFO >
6	Sun 02 Aug 2020	12:00	THC·3	NWG M3	1-2	🖤 WIN	INFO >
7	Sun 09 Aug 2020	12:00	THC · 3	DiamondBacks Maroo	n M3 3 - 1	CLOSS	INFO >
8	Sun 16 Aug 2020	12:45	THC · 2	University M3	2 - 0	🖤 WIN	INFO >
9	Sun 23 Aug 2020	10:00	THC · 1	Canterbury M3	2 - 0	C LOSS	INFO >
10	Sun 30 Aug 2020	11:15	THC · 2	Derwent M3	3 - 4	🖤 WIN	INFO >
11	Sun 06 Sep 2020	13:00	THC · 1	OHA Red M3	1 - 0	CLOSS	INFO >
12	Sun 13 Sep 2020	12:45	THC · 2	DiamondBacks White	M3 2 - 2	DRAW	INFO >

#	Name 🗸	Attended V	Goal ∨	FIV	Green Card 🗸	Yellow Card 🗸	Red Card ∨
1.	Jack Bloomfield	12	0	0	0	0	0
2.	Tim Chalke	8	1	0	0	0	0
3.	Angus Dunbabin	12	1	0	0	0	0
4.	Hamish Dunbabin	11	1	0	1	0	0
5.	Damian Evans	1	0	0	0	0	0
6.	James Fagg	8	1	0	0	0	0
7.	Brian Gillie	1	0	0	0	0	0
8.	Daniel Gillie	3	0	0	0	0	0
9.	Jordan Jacobs	12	0	0	0	0	0
10.	Henry Payton	12	0	0	0	0	0
11.	Craig Reid	12	2	2	0	0	0
12.	Jeremy Reid	12	1	0	0	0	0
13.	Gernot Roehrer	11	4	1	0	0	0
14.	Matthew Sault	11	6	0	0	0	0
15.	Nick Sault	9	0	0	0	0	0
16.	Martin Skeggs	12	0	0	1	0	0
17.	Siebe van Oorschot	9	3	3	0	0	0
18.	James Williams	11	0	0	0	0	0

THIRD GRADE WOMEN

COACH: Brendan Baynes **CAPTAIN:** Steph O'May **BEST AND FAIREST:** Jess Palmer **MOST CONSISTENT:** Sarah Nellis LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 3rd **PREMIERS:** No

In the bizarre season that was 2020, this group of fun loving, social ladies who sometimes let a game of hockey interrupt their social lives again made it all the way to the finals for a third year in a row. Elimination Final in 2018, Grand Final 2019 and Elimination Final again this year.

After the first game "and the Covid interruption" two of our team members from the last two seasons, Liz Smith and Fiona Orr made the decision to sit out the shortened season. With the "Red" team unable to make a quorum we welcomed two refugees from their

team, Sandra Wiggins and Sarah Mee, both of whom fitted seamlessly into the side.

The season was evenly contested by all teams with the only stand-out being NWG who have won the premiership, I believe 6 out of the past 7 seven years. However, even with their dominance they didn't have everything handed to them on a platter and were pushed hard by OHA and Uni Black in particular on each encounter.

Our team gelled quickly upon the restart of the OHA Hockey Club. of the season and were soon playing

some very good team hockey. Their ability to play cohesively as a team is what has bought them success against other teams that may have had some more highly regarded individual players.

I am sure that this group has the ability to win the third grade premiership in 2021.

It was once again a pleasure to be involved with this great bunch of people who seriously enjoy each other's comradery and really embody the spirit

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
NWG W3	12	10	1	1	43	6	37	31
UNIVERSITY BLACK W3	11	9	2	0	20	6	14	29
OHA W3	12	5	1	6	20	19	1	16
UNIVERSITY GOLD W3	12	3	3	6	12	25	-13	12
DIAMONDBACKS W3	12	2	1	9	10	34	-24	7
DERWENT W3	11	1	2	8	5	20	-15	5



Imogen Baynes Absent : Bec Dwyer

Back Row (Left to Right) : Emma Byrne, Jen Grant, Sarah Nellis, Steph O'May (Captain), Katie "KT" Wright, Elana Salter, Theresa "T" Davies, Brendan Baynes (Coach), Sarah Mee Front Row (Left to Right) : Bec Miller, Sandra Wiggins, Kylie Costa, Jess Palmer,

3RD GRADE WOMEN TEAM STATS

	5	1		7	3	3	
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest los	s streak
È PRIN	T 🛱 OUTLOOK	a ical				DER 🔟 PL	AYER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Sun 15 Mar 2020	18:15	THC · 1	DiamondBacks W3	1-1	DRAW	INFO >
2	Sun 05 Jul 2020	11:30	THC · 1	NWG W3	2 - 0	C LOSS	INFO >
3	Sun 12 Jul 2020	10:30	THC·3	DiamondBacks W3	4 - 0	¶ WIN	INFO >
4	Sun 19 Jul 2020	11:30	THC · 1	University Gold W3	4 - 1	🖤 WIN	INFO >
5	Sun 26 Jul 2020	09:45	THC · 2	Derwent W3	1-3	🖤 WIN	INFO >
6	Sun 02 Aug 2020	10:30	THC·3	University Black w3	1 - 0	CLOSS	INFO >
7	Sun 09 Aug 2020	09:45	THC · 2	NWG W3	0 - 2	CLOSS	INFO >
8	Sun 16 Aug 2020	10:30	THC · 3	DiamondBacks W3	4 - 0	Twin	INFO >
9	Sun 23 Aug 2020	09:45	THC · 2	University Gold W3	0 - 1	CLOSS	INFO >
10	Sun 30 Aug 2020	11:30	THC · 1	Derwent W3	1-3	Twin	INFO >
11	Sun 06 Sep 2020	11:15	THC · 2	University Black w3	1 - 4	CLOSS	INFO >
12	Sun 13 Sep 2020	10:30	THC·3	NWG W3	5 - 0	C LOSS	INFO >
Finals	Sun 20 Sep 2020	11:00	THC · 2	NWG W3	4 - 1	COSS	11

3RD GRADE WOMEN PLAYER STATS

#	Name 🗸	Attended ∨	Goal 🗸	FI 🗸	Green Card 🗸	Yellow Card 🗸	Red Card ∨
1.	Imogen Baynes	10	1	0	0	0	0
2.	Theresa Boucher	8	0	0	0	0	0
3.	Emma Byrne	10	0	0	0	0	0
4.	Kylie Costa	10	0	0	0	0	0
5.	Amelia Dunbabin	1	0	0	0	0	0
6.	Bec Dwyer	9	0	0	0	0	0
7.	Jennifer Grant	4	0	0	0	0	0
8.	Glenna Joseph	0	0	0	0	0	0
9.	Sarah Mee	10	13	0	0	0	0
10.	Rebecca Miller	9	0	0	0	0	0
11.	Trudi Monaghan	2	0	0	0	0	0
12.	Sarah Nellis	9	2	0	0	0	0
13.	Stephanie O'May	9	0	0	0	0	0
14.	Jessica Palmer	10	2	0	0	0	0
15.	Sharon Ryan	1	0	0	0	0	0
16.	Elana Salter	10	1	0	0	0	0
17.	Sandra Wiggins	9	0	0	0	0	0
18.	Katie Wright	10	0	0	0	0	0

FOURTH GRADE MEN RED

COACH: Jon Foulston CAPTAIN: Robert Gott BEST AND FAIREST: Nick Hey MOST CONSISTENT: Neil Goodwin LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 2nd PREMIERS: Yes

OHA Red started the season with a loss against OHA Blue and then had a good run winning the next 5 games before having a bit of a midseason slump before finally finishing 2nd during the regular season with 6 wins, 3 draws & 3 losses.

We played OHA Blue in the prelim final and came away with a 1-0 win. This was a very close contest and both teams played well. We progressed to the Grand Final to take on NWG and ended up taking out the premiership with a 2-0 result.

In both finals Neil (our goal keeper) made several clutch saves early in both games which helped the team to record its 4th straight premiership.

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
NGW M4	12	9	1	2	27	11	16	28
OHA RED M4	12	6	3	3	18	11	7	21
OHA BLUE M4	12	6	0	6	21	29	1	18
DERWENT M4	12	4	3	5	13	16	-3	15
UNIVERSITY M4	12	2	4	6	6	15	-9	10
DIAMONDBACKS M4	12	2	3	7	10	22	-12	9



Back Row (Left to Right): Neil Goodwin, Hayden Steele, Robert Gott (Captain), Brian Walter, James McLeod, Jon Foulston (Coach), Darren Poon
Front Row (Left to Right): Stephen Whittle, Nick Hey, John Cranwell (Vice Captain), Alan Colborne, Scott Stalker, Tony Thomas
Absent: Peter Thompson, Matthew Turner

FOURTH GRADE MEN BLUE

COACH: Justin Thurley

ASSISTANT COACH: Paul Bloomfield CAPTAIN: Matthew Sargent BEST AND FAIREST: Gernot Roehrer MOST CONSISTENT: Jack Sproule LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 3rd PREMIERS: No - played in prelim final 2020 started well for M4 Blue in Round 1 with a win over the M4 Reds before the COVID break.

When the season restarted the team continued playing good team hockey, chalking up a few more wins before a mid-season slump and a few losses. The team was playing well just not scoring goals.

The team also survived Tim McDevitt's mid-season 60th birthday swah-RAY (sic) and followed up a few weeks later with the legendary Red Wine and Cheese night at the Mary Street Cellars – with play of the evening going to wine night stayers Kerry and Cheryl Wickham.

In the end the Men's 4 competition was very competitive with all



Back Row (Left to Right): Gernot Roehrer, Michael Thurley, Joe McDevitt, Malcolm Short, Tim McDevitt, Tom McDevitt, Adam Sproule, Aaron Jacobson, Justin Thurley (Coach)
Front Row (Left to Right): Simon Code, Jack Sproule, John Matthews, Brian Gillie, Matthew Sargent (Captain)
Absent: Fraser Brumby (late again), Paul Bloomfield (Assistant Coach)

games close. When it came to the completion of the regular season only few points separated the finalist from those who missed out.

Traditionally the team awards someone the inauspicious Blue Card of the Year Award for senseless or ill-advised action during or related to a game through the year. In 2020 this award was given to the scoreboard on THC-3, which started working in the last round of the season, only to fail again for the finals – congrats THC-3 scoreboard.

Come the preliminary final the team fell by the narrowest margin 0-1 to the Reds, who went on to become premiers. All up the team was grateful to get a season in amongst the disruption of COVID-19.

4TH GRADE MEN RED TEAM STATS

4TH GRADE MEN RED PLAYER STATS

7		3		3	4	1	
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest los	s streak
È PRIN	IT	< iin a constraint of the con				DER 🔟 PL/	AYER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Sat 14 Mar 2020	17:30	THC · 1	OHA Blue M4	1 - 0	CLOSS	INFO >
2	Sat 04 Jul 2020	13:30	THC · 3	NWG M4	2 - 3	₩ WIN	INFO >
3	Sat 11 Jul 2020	15:00	THC · 3	DiamondBacks M4	3 - 1	🖤 WIN	INFO >
4	Sat 18 Jul 2020	13:30	THC · 3	University M4	3 -	🖤 WIN	INFO >
5	Sat 25 Jul 2020	17:30	THC · 1	Derwent M4	0 - 2	🖤 WIN	INFO >
6	Sat 01 Aug 2020	08:45	THC · 2	OHA Blue M4	3 - 1	🖤 WIN	INFO >
7	Sat 08 Aug 2020	16:30	THC · 3	NWG M4	0 - 1	CLOSS	INFO >
8	Sat 15 Aug 2020	12:00	THC · 3	DiamondBacks M4	1-1	DRAW	INFO >
9	Sat 22 Aug 2020	17:30	THC · 1	University M4	0 - 0	DRAW	INFO >
10	Sat 29 Aug 2020	12:00	THC · 3	Derwent M4	0 - 3	CLOSS	INFO >
11	Sat 05 Sep 2020	15:00	THC · 3	OHA Blue M4	0 - 2	🖤 WIN	INFO >
12	Sat 12 Sep 2020	08:30	THC · 1	NWG M4	1-1	DRAW	INFO >
Finals	Sat 19 Sep 2020	10:30	THC · 1	OHA Blue M4	1 - 0	🖤 WIN	11

#	Name 🗸	Attended \checkmark	Goal ∨	FI 🗸	Green Card ∨	Yellow Card \checkmark	Red Card ∨
1.	Alexander Beechey	3	1	0	0	0	0
2.	Stephen Butler	6	0	0	0	0	0
3.	Alan Colborne	7	0	0	0	0	0
4.	John Cranwell	12	0	0	0	0	0
5.	Jon Foulston	12	5	0	0	0	0
6.	Neil Goodwin	12	0	0	0	0	0
7.	Robert Gott	9	2	0	0	0	0
8.	Nick Hey	11	3	0	1	0	0
9.	James McLeod	10	4	0	1	0	0
10.	Darren Poon	9	1	0	0	0	0
11.	David Ronaldson	0	0	0	0	0	0
12.	Scott Stalker	12	0	0	0	0	0
13.	Hayden Steele	12	0	0	0	0	0
14.	Anthony Thomas	6	0	0	0	0	0
15.	Peter Thompson	6	0	0	0	0	0
16.	Matthew Turner	6	1	0	0	0	0
17.	Nicolas Turner	6	0	0	0	0	0

4TH GRADE MEN BLUE TEAM STATS

6		0		7	3	4	
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest lo	ss streak
🖹 PRIN	т	i ical				DER 🔟 PL	AYER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Sat 14 Mar 2020	17:30	THC · 1	OHA Red M4	1 - 0	Twin	INFO >
2	Sat 04 Jul 2020	12:00	THC·3	DiamondBacks M4	1 - 4	🖤 WIN	INFO >
3	Sat 11 Jul 2020	16:30	THC·3	Derwent M4	0 - 4	🖤 WIN	INFO >
4	Sat 18 Jul 2020	12:00	THC · 3	NWG M4	2 - 0	Coss Coss	INFO >
5	Sat 25 Jul 2020	16:30	THC·3	University M4	1 - 0	🖤 WIN	INFO >
6	Sat 01 Aug 2020	08:45	THC · 2	OHA Red M4	3 - 1	C LOSS	INFO >
7	Sat 08 Aug 2020	15:00	THC·3	DiamondBacks M4	1-2	COSS	INFO >
8	Sat 15 Aug 2020	13:30	THC · 3	Derwent M4	4 - 1	COSS COSS	INFO >
9	Sat 22 Aug 2020	16:30	THC · 3	NWG M4	1 - 4	Coss Coss	INFO >
10	Sat 29 Aug 2020	08:30	THC · 1	University M4	0 - 3	🖤 WIN	INFO >
11	Sat 05 Sep 2020	15:00	THC·3	OHA Red M4	0 - 2	Coss Coss	INFO >
12	Sat 12 Sep 2020	13:30	THC·3	DiamondBacks M4	4 - 2	🖤 WIN	INFO >
Finals	Sat 19 Sep 2020	10:30	THC · 1	OHA Red M4	1 - 0	COSS	11

4TH GRADE MEN BLUE PLAYER STATS

#	Name 🗸	Attended ∨	Goal 🗸	FI 🗸	Green Card 🗸	Yellow Card 🗸	Red Card 🗸
1.	Joshua Battersby	1	0	0	0	0	0
2.	fraser brumby	9	3	0	0	0	0
3.	Steve Cleary	2	0	0	0	0	0
4.	Simon Coad	6	1	0	0	0	0
5.	Mark Davis	3	0	0	0	0	0
6.	Brent Driver	2	0	0	0	0	0
7.	Luke Gibson	2	0	0	0	0	0
8.	Brian Gillie	8	0	0	0	0	0
9.	Aaron Jacobson	3	0	0	0	0	0
10.	Glenn Keating	1	0	0	0	0	0
11.	John Matthews	9	0	0	0	0	0
12.	Joe McDevitt	7	1	0	1	0	0
13.	Thomas McDevitt	11	2	0	0	1	0
14.	Tim McDevitt	10	2	0	1	1	0
15.	Craig Reid	3	0	0	0	0	0
16.	Jeremy Reid	3	0	0	0	0	0
17.	Mark Roberts	2	0	0	0	0	0
18.	Gernot Roehrer	11	4	0	0	0	0
19.	David Ronaldson	2	0	0	0	0	0
2 0	. Matt Sargent	Attended 10	Goal 🍾	FI Y	Green Card 🍾	Yellow Card 🍾	Red Card 🍾
21.	Patrick Schroeder	1	0	0	0	0	`
22.	Andrew Shearing	0	0	0	0	0	J
23.	Malcolm Short	10	0	0	0	0	0
24.	Adam Sproule	11	0	0	0	0	0
25.	Jack Sproule	10	0	0	1	0	0
26.	Justin Thurley	3	0	0	0	0	0
27.	Michael Thurley	10	3	0	0	0	0

FOURTH GRADE WOMEN

COACH: Kylie Chivers CAPTAIN: N/A BEST AND FAIREST: Robyn McCambridge **MOST CONSISTENT:** Trudi Monaghan LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 6th **PREMIERS:** No

The year started off with a massive 7 nil thumping by Canterbury. We used this game to monitor players preferred positions, but to say the COVID break prepared us for what was to come is an understatement.

After the lockdown, we came out drawing Amelia Dunbabin, (who joined us from with NWG. It took the team a few weeks to come together, but when we did, they ended up with 3 wins, 1 draw and 8 loses for the season. We came ever so close drawing or winning with last year's

Premiers Derwent and this years Minor Premiers Uni on several occasions.

We saw the return of Ash Hey for the back end of the season (Thank you Melbourne lockdown), and several new players - thank you, Kate Luckman and 3rd Grade). All 3 fitted into the team with ease, and they cemented specific roles throughout the season.

The ever so knowledgable Robyn

McCambridge was rock solid in her centre half role, leading to polling votes in nearly every game.

The standout of the season was knowing that in a shortened season, every single player came away with at least 1 vote.

This team will be the team to watch coming into the 2021 season. They have come along way as a team, and they are extremely keen to stick together and go all the way.

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
UNIVERSITY W4	12	9	3	0	23	5	18	30
DERWENT W4	12	7	3	2	22	7	15	24
DIAMONDBACKS W4	12	4	2	6	16	24	-8	14
NWG W4	12	3	3	6	8	13	-5	12
CANTERBURY W4	12	3	2	7	19	25	-6	11
OHA W4	12	3	1	8	13	27	-14	10



Back Row (Left to Right) : Alice Carlon, Tess Sargent, Ash Hey, Em Muskett, Marita Coad, Robyn McCambridge, Trudi Monaghan, Kylee Chivers (Coach) Front Row (Left to Right) : Annita Brown, Georgie Greensmith, Wendy Steele, Kate Griggs, Amelia Dunbabin, Sharon Ryan, Tracey Battersby, Kate Luckman

4TH GRADE WOMEN TEAM STATS

4TH GRADE WOMEN PLAYER STATS

	3	1		8	1	3	
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest los	s streak
PRIN		く				DER 네 PL	AYER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Sat 14 Mar 2020	19:00	THC · 1	Canterbury W4	1 - 7	O LOSS	INFO >
2	Sat 04 Jul 2020	16:30	THC · 3	NWG W4	1 - 1	DRAW	INF0 >
3	Sat 11 Jul 2020	13:30	THC · 3	DiamondBacks W4	4 - 0	niw	INFO >
4	Sat 18 Jul 2020	15:00	THC · 3	University W4	0 - 4	O LOSS	INF0 >
5	Sat 25 Jul 2020	12:00	THC·3	Derwent W4	1 - 0	O LOSS	INFO >
6	Sat 01 Aug 2020	16:30	THC · 3	Canterbury W4	2 - 0	O LOSS	INFO >
7	Sat 08 Aug 2020	12:00	THC · 3	NWG W4	2 - 0	Ŧ WIN	INFO >
8	Sat 15 Aug 2020	17:30	THC · 1	DiamondBacks W4	4 - 0	COSS COST	INFO >
9	Sat 22 Aug 2020	13:30	THC·3	University W4	2 - 0	COSS CONTRACT	INFO >
10	Sat 29 Aug 2020	17:30	THC · 1	Derwent W4	1-2	COSS CONTRACT	INFO >
11	Sat 05 Sep 2020	08:30	THC · 1	Canterbury W4	2 - 3	Twin	INFO >
12	Sat 12 Sep 2020	17:30	THC · 1	NWG W4	1 - 2	C LOSS	INFO >

#	Name 🗸	Attended \checkmark	Goal ∨	FI 🗸	Green Card 🗸	Yellow Card 🗸	Red Card ∨
1.	Tracey Battersby	10	1	0	0	0	0
2.	Annita Brown	8	0	0	0	0	0
3.	Alice Carlon	11	0	0	0	0	0
4.	Sarah Carson	1	0	0	0	0	0
5.	Kylee Chivers	8	0	0	0	0	0
6.	Theresa Clark	4	0	0	0	0	0
7.	Marita Coad	9	3	0	0	0	0
8.	Amelia Dunbabin	10	0	0	0	0	0
9.	Georgina Greensmith	7	0	0	0	0	0
10.	Kate Griggs	10	0	0	0	0	0
11.	Isabel Grubb	0	0	0	0	0	0
12.	Ashlea Hey	4	0	0	0	0	0
13.	kate Luckman	3	0	0	0	0	0
14.	Robyn McCambridge	8	3	0	0	0	0
15.	Jillinda Mollon	1	0	0	0	0	0
16.	Trudi Monaghan	11	1	0	0	0	0
17.	Emma Muskett	10	1	0	0	0	0

FIFTH GRADE MEN

COACH: Paul Bloomfield **CAPTAIN:** Shenan Daniels **BEST AND FAIREST:** Justin Thurley **MOST CONSISTENT:** Glenn Keating LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 2nd PREMIERS: No

Season 2020 started superbly, 16 players turned up to preseason training committed and ready to go. Game 1 saw a strong win which was to be followed with a bye for game 2 however Covid struck.

For the restart on 4 July we started with a bye which ended up being a very well patronised beer and parmi afternoon at the Queens Head, a fitting way to break Covid isolation and reconnect. Due to popular demand further beer and parmi on ones after another superb display events were enjoyed. From a 5th grade point of view the condensed season led to more players than usual engaging in training and social events, it was great fun.

The 2020 5th grade competition was extremely close with all teams capable of winning on the day. University finished on top, OHA 2nd and Canterbury 3rd. The last roster match Canterbury buried OHA 3:0, leading to much soul searching and pressure on the coach and team to turn this dismal performance around for the semifinal. The revised game plan, a beer and parmi event and some red snakes saw OHA defeat Canterbury 3:2 in one of goal keeping by Johny "BoxJon" Matthews and 4 goals by Shenan Daniels capped off a great team effort.

Grand final day OHA v University on THC3 at 10am, the perfect scenario for 5th grade. A great see-sawing game with desperate defence from both teams seeing a goal by University the only thing separating the teams.

To commiserate the loss and celebrate season 2020 we retired to the Queens Head for beer and parmi – what else would you do?!?

Thank you to Tas Hockey and the OHA committee for getting season 2020 going and providing the controls required for a relatively normal "new normal".

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	FOR	AGAINST	DIFF.	POINTS
UNIVERSITY M5	10	7	1	2	20	15	5	22
OHA M5	9	5	1	3	17	16	1	16
CANTEBURY M5	10	4	1	5	21	23	-2	13
DIAMONDBACKS M5	10	3	1	6	19	17	2	10
DERWENT M5	9	2	2	5	16	22	-6	8



Millar, Aaron Jacobson, Paul Bloomfield (Coach) Brett Battersby, Glenn Keating, Brent Driver

Back Row (Left to Right): Steve Cleary, Steve Whittle, Tom Mullavey, Luke Murfet, Stuart

Front Row (Left to Right): David Ronaldson, Patrick Schroeder, Raja Iyer, John Matthews,

Absent : Mark Roberts, Justin Thurley (Covid Officer), Shenan Daniels (Captain), Mark Davis

5TH GRADE MEN TEAM STATS

5TH GRADE MEN PLAYER STATS

6		1		3	2	1	
	Wins	Draws		Losses	Biggest win streak	Biggest loss	streak
E PRIN	T	⊞ ICAL				DER 🔟 PLA	YER STATS
Round	Date	Time	Venue	Opposition	Score	Result	
1	Sat 14 Mar 2020	08:45	THC · 3	Canterbury M5	4 - 3	Twin	INFO >
2			0	OHA M5 have a BYE.			
3	Sat 11 Jul 2020	09:00	THC · 3	DiamondBacks M5	2 - 1	🖤 WIN	INFO >
4	Sat 18 Jul 2020	09:00	THC·3	University M5	2 - 3	COSS CONTRACT	INFO >
5	Sat 25 Jul 2020	10:30	THC · 3	Derwent M5	3 - 1	Twin	INFO >
6	Sat 01 Aug 2020	09:00	THC · 3	Canterbury M5	4 - 2	Coss Coss	INFO >
7			0	OHA M5 have a BYE.			
8	Sat 15 Aug 2020	10:30	THC · 3	DiamondBacks M5	1-1	DRAW	INFO >
9	Sat 22 Aug 2020	10:30	THC·3	University M5	0 - 2	Twin	INFO >
10	Sat 29 Aug 2020	09:00	THC · 3	Derwent M5	0 - 1	₩ WIN	INFO >
11	Sat 05 Sep 2020	10:30	THC·3	Canterbury M5	0 - 3	C LOSS	INFO >
12			e	OHA M5 have a BYE.			
Finals	Sat 19 Sep 2020	09:00	THC · 2	Canterbury M5	3 - 2	T WIN	INFO >
Grand Finals	Sat 26 Sep 2020	10:30	THC · 3	University M5	- 0	🖤 WIN	Л

#	Name 🗸	Attended \checkmark	Goal 🗸	FIV	Green Card 🗸	Yellow Card \checkmark	Red Card 🗸
1.	Brett Battersby	9	0	0	0	0	0
2.	Paul Bloomfield	1	0	0	0	0	0
3.	Steve Cleary	7	0	0	0	0	0
4.	James Cowling	1	0	0	0	0	0
5.	Shenan Daniels	7	12	0	0	0	0
6.	Mark Davis	4	0	0	0	0	0
7.	Brent Driver	6	1	0	0	0	0
8.	Raja Iyer	8	0	0	0	0	0
9.	Aaron Jacobson	3	0	0	0	0	0
10.	Glenn Keating	9	0	0	0	0	0
11.	John Matthews	9	0	0	0	0	0
12.	Tim McDevitt	1	1	0	0	0	0
13.	Stuart Millar	7	1	0	0	0	0
14.	Thomas Mullavey	8	0	0	0	0	0
15.	Luke Murfet	8	0	0	0	0	0
16.	Mark Roberts	4	0	0	0	0	0
17.	David Ronaldson	6	0	0	1	0	0
18.	Matt Sargent	1	0	0	0	0	0
19.	Patrick Schroeder	8	0	0	0	0	0
20.	Justin Thurley	8	0	0	0	0	0
21.	Stephen Whittle	9	1	0	0	0	0

MASTERS MEN DIV 1

	TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	POINTS
COACH: Rowan Bridley CAPTAIN: Who ever steps up	NWG	12	9	0	3	27
BEST AND FAIREST: James Cowling	UNIVERSITY	12	7	2	3	23
MOST CONSISTENT: David Woolford	CANTERBURY	12	6	3	3	21
LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 5th	DIAMONDBACKS	12	5	1	6	16
PREMIERS: No	ОНА	12	0	0	12	0

Was a very hard year for masters start post 2019 and also Masters Nationals. We were struggling with numbers most nights due to players being injured and also having a break post 2019 winter season. Most games we played with either the bare 11 players or less.

MASTERS MEN DIV 2

	TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	PC
COACH: John Cranwell	GREATER HOBART	15	13	0	2	39
CAPTAIN: Robert Gott	DERWENT	15	12	0	3	36
BEST AND FAIREST: Nick Hey	ОНА	15	7	2	6	23
MOST CONSISTENT: Scott Stalker	CANTERBURY	15	7	1	7	22
LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 3rd	DIAMONDBACKS	15	3	1	11	10
PREMIERS: No		15	1	0	14	2

The men's 2019/2020 summer vets Div 2 season was most enjoyable, successful in that we won more than we our club in both finals games. lost, but unfortunately we did not make it to the big dance on grand final day. We finished the year in 3rd position, won the elimination semi final, but lost the prelim in a close tussle with the Greater Hobart team.

We had 22 keen players throughout the season, all but one playing at least half of the roster games. This made for some difficult selection decisions come the finals, but the coach and his brains trust assistants used the trusty "games played" selection criteria, and a great team was on the ground to represent

Coaching by John "Pig" Cranwell was superb all season, mixing the team instructions of "lets play and have some fun" with the tactics and game plans that would have an Olympic coach gobsmacked. Pig's pre game planning was masterful, and enjoyable to be a part of.

Our 34 goals came from 10 different players, led by James McLeod with 7, Adam Sproule with 6, and Craig Reid and Nick Hey with 5 each.

The runaway winner of the B&F was Nick Hey (clearly way too good for Div 2, having been elevated or poached to Div 1 in the following year), and Scott "Stalks" the consistent one Stalker was a most deserving winner of the Most Consistent medal.

All in all, a very enjoyable season.



Back Row (Left to Right) : Aaron Guillamse, Dave McCambridge, Matthew Turner, Hayden Steele, Nic Turner, Alex Beechey, Rowan Bridley (Coach, Manager) Front Row (Left to Right) : Martin Skeggs, Gernot Roehrer, Andrew Byrne, James Cowling, David Woolford, Phil Sargent, Craig Reid Absent: Daniel Sproule



Back Row (Left to Right) : Steve Cleary, Paul Bloomfield, Justin Thurley, Adam Sproule, Jon Foulston, Neil Goodwin, Matthew Sargent, Peter Thompson (Manager), Craig Reid, Nick Hey Front Row (Left to Right): Darren Poon, Stu Millar, John McCambridge, Brian Gillie, Glenn Keating, James McLeod, John Cranwell (Coach) Absent: Brett Battersby, Robert Gott (Captain), Patrick Schroeder, Scott Stalker, Brian Walter

MASTERS MEN DIV 1 PLAYER STATS

MASTERS MEN DIV 2 PLAYER STATS

Player Name	Team	GP	Goal	Red Card	Yellow Card	Green Card
Beechey, Alexander	OHA	4	2	0	0	0
Bridley, Rowan	OHA	9	1	0	0	0
Byrne, Andrew	OHA	8	0	0	0	0
Cowling, James	OHA	7	0	0	0	0
Evans, Damian	OHA	3	0	0	0	0
Gillie, Shane	OHA	2	0	0	0	0
Goodwin, Neil	OHA	2	0	0	0	0
Guilliamse, Aaron	OHA	5	2	0	0	0
Martin, Andrew	OHA	3	1	0	0	0
Mccambridge, David	OHA	8	0	0	0	0
Poon, Darren	OHA	4	0	0	0	0
Reid, Craig	OHA	4	1	0	0	0
Roehrer, Gernot	OHA	9	4	0	0	0
Sargent, Phil	OHA	2	0	0	0	0
Skeggs, Martin	OHA	7	1	0	0	0
Smith, Damian	OHA	2	3	0	0	0
Sproule, Daniel	OHA	1	1	0	0	0
Steele, Hayden	OHA	8	0	0	0	0
Turner, Matthew	OHA	8	1	0	0	1
Turner, Nicolas	OHA	7	0	0	0	0
Woolford, David	OHA	4	1	0	0	0
Woolley, Heath	OHA	4	0	0	0	0

Player Name	Team	GP	Goal	Red Card	Yellow Card	Green Card
Battersby, Brett	OHA	9	0	0	0	0
Bloomfield, Paul	OHA	5	0	0	0	0
Cranwell, John	OHA	8	0	0	0	0
Foulston, Jon	OHA	7	1	0	0	0
Gillie, Brian	OHA	7	0	0	0	0
Goodwin, Neil	OHA	8	0	0	0	0
Gott, Robert	OHA	5	0	0	0	0
Hey, Nick	OHA	9	3	0	0	0
Keating, Glenn	OHA	5	1	0	0	0
Mccambridge, David	OHA	1	0	0	0	0
Mccambridge, John	OHA	7	3	0	0	0
Mcleod, James	OHA	7	4	0	0	0
Millar, Stuart	OHA	5	2	0	0	0
Poon, Darren	OHA	5	0	0	0	0
Reid, Craig	OHA	6	3	0	1	0
Roehrer, Gernot	OHA	1	0	0	0	0
Sargent, Matthew	OHA	6	0	0	0	0
Schroeder, Patrick	OHA	5	0	0	0	0
Sproule, Adam	OHA	3	3	0	0	0
Stalker, Scott	OHA	10	0	0	0	0
Thompson, Peter	OHA	8	0	0	0	0
Thurley, Justin	OHA	6	1	0	0	0

MASTERS WOMEN DIV 1

COACH: Nikki Stuart and Susan Brooks MANAGER: Steph O'May **CAPTAIN:** Sofie McLeod **BEST AND FAIREST:** Sofie Mcleod **MOST CONSISTENT:** Susan Brooks LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 4th **PREMIERS:** No

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	POINTS
UNIVERSITY	12	8	1	3	25
DIAMONDBACKS	12	8	0	4	24
NWG	12	7	1	4	22
ОНА	12	5	0	7	15
CANTERBURY	12	1	0	11	3

We embarked on the 2019/2020 Women's Masters Season with much excitement and anticipation. A new Division 2 had been created, and finally a young OHA Master was old enough to play. With most of the Masters team well into their 40s and even 50s, recruiting a 35 year old to "do all the running" was a huge achievement for the old girls.

Sofie McLeod, OHA Premier League and Tassie Tiger Player and now OHA Women's Master Player, fitted in perfectly, bringing speed, slippery skills and the ability to bring players around her into the game. Jane Sargent also joined the team, following a strong season in third grade, bringing in some more "young legs" to run in the midfield. We were also very fortunate to lure experienced National Masters representative Sarah Pugsley from University, just for the Masters season, bringing an amazing work rate, positivity

and enthusiasm to the group. Generally more players committed to more games this season, and we were able to build a strong team game that held up well against younger opposition with higher graded players. The team was still primarily a mix of second and third grade players, with Sofie and Susan Brooks our only A pool representatives.

We were able to lure Di Woodberry, Nat Sproule and Rebecca Davis out of retirement for brief outings which provided as much enjoyment in the bar as out on the field. Di scored 2 goals on return, but her body couldn't recover quick enough to make it back. Sue Gordon also returned to the Club to cover Katie Wright in goals, which was much appreciated.

On the back of a strong season, we defeated North West Graduates in the 3 v 4 semi final, advancing to the preliminary final to take on the tough DiamondBacks outfit. The prelim was an exciting game, with OHA going two goals up early in the match. Unfortunately DiamondBacks were able to claw back the lead, with the game eventually poised at 3 – 3 after extra time, forcing us into one on ones. Unfortunately it wasn't to be, with DiamondBacks coming out victorious to play University in the grand final.

Thanks also to Steph O'May who managed the team, the finances and organised our umpire each week. The Masters season was again full of fun and laughter and sore bodies. We enjoyed the tough competition equally as much as the comradery and post-match debriefs in the bar.



Theresa Boucher, Sarah Pugsley, Liz Smith Sargent Absent : Kate Wright, Linda Crispin

Back Row (Left to Right): Sofie McLeod, Shelley Hine Haycock, Steph O'May, Nikki Stuart,

Front Row (Left to Right) : Jane Clark, Emma Byrne, Helen Mulcahy, Susan Brooks, Jane

MASTERS WOMEN DIV 2

COACH: Kylee Chivers BEST AND FAIREST: Trudi Monaghan MOST CONSISTENT: Kylee Chivers LADDER POSITION AT SEASONS END: 4th PREMIERS: No

TEAM	PLAYED	WINS	DRAWS	LOSSES	POINTS
UNIVERSITY	15	11	1	3	34
DERWENT	15	9	2	4	29
DIAMONDBACKS	15	7	3	5	24
ОНА	15	0	0	15	0

This bunch of characteristic ladies, where do you start?

To create a Div 2 team, we managed to obtain players from NWG to make this happen. A massive thank you to Emma Archer, Kim Ponting, Heather Huxley and to NWG for allowing them to come across for the Master's season.

Our very first game we played with only 10 players and no goalie. However, they all came off the field knackered but with their heads held high and a smile on their face. The team came together quickly and performed solidly throughout the season.

Once dispensation came through, the team had a goalie in Kylee who had outstanding support from her backline. But, let's just say even though she had a laugh; goal keeping is not her thing.

You know you have a great bunch of girls, when several umpires just laugh with you.

We managed to play finals. Thank goodness for only a 4-team roster, and each week improved out of sight. The majority of this team play fourth

grade and have stuck together which is an amazing thing for the club.

We had quite a few speccy falls from Georgie. I think she got confused about which sport she was playing and was expecting umpires to score her out of 10. Between Georgie, Kate, Heather and Trudi the back and half line were sensational every game and extremely reliable.

This season was the best season had by all.



Back Row (Left to Right): Wendy Steele, Marita Coad, Trudi Monaghan, Kylee Chivers (Coach), Kim Ponting, Theresa Clark, Heather Huxley
Front Row (Left to Right): Alison Connor, Tracey Battersby, Sandra Wiggins, Emma Swain, Kate Griggs
Absent: Alison Thorpe, Ally Hoyle

MASTERS WOMEN DIV 1 PLAYER STATS

MASTERS WOMEN DIV 2 PLAYER STATS

Player Name	Team	GP	Goal	Red Card	Yellow Card	Green Card
Battersby, Tracey	OHA	1	0	0	0	0
Brooks, Susan	OHA	8	0	0	0	0
Byrne, Emma	OHA	7	1	0	0	0
Clark, Jane	OHA	8	0	0	0	0
Crispin, Linda	OHA	5	0	0	0	0
Davis, Rebecca	OHA	1	0	0	0	0
Davis, Theresa	OHA	2	0	0	0	0
Gordon, Sue	OHA	1	0	0	0	0
Hine-Haycock, Shelley	OHA	4	0	0	0	0
McLeod, Sofie	OHA	8	9	0	0	0
Mulcahy, Helen	OHA	9	3	0	0	0
O'May, Stephanie	OHA	9	0	0	0	0
Sargent, Jane	OHA	5	2	0	0	0
Smith, Liz	OHA	9	0	0	0	0
Stuart, Nikki	OHA	8	0	0	0	0
Wiggins, Sandra	OHA	2	0	0	0	0
Wright, Katie	OHA	7	0	0	0	0

Player Name	Team	GP	Goal	Red Card	Yellow Card	Green Card
Battersby, Tracey	OHA	8	0	0	0	0
Brown, Annita	OHA	6	0	0	0	0
Byrne, Deborah	OHA	5	0	0	0	0
Chivers, Kylee	OHA	3	0	0	0	0
Cordell-Cooper, Jo	OHA	1	0	0	0	0
Davis, Theresa	OHA	1	0	0	0	0
Greensmith, Georgina	OHA	3	1	0	0	0
Griggs, Kate	OHA	7	0	0	0	0
Hoyle, Ally	OHA	1	0	0	0	0
Monaghan, Trudi	OHA	7	0	0	0	0
O'Dwyer, Kath	OHA	3	0	0	0	0
Stuart, Nikki	OHA	2	0	0	0	0
Studley, Wendy	OHA	1	0	0	0	0
swain, emma	OHA	3	0	0	0	0
Thorpe, Alison	OHA	5	0	0	0	0
Wiggins, Sandra	OHA	9	0	0	0	0

THANK YOU!

The OHA Hockey Club wishes to thank all players, members, parents, supporters, and sponsors who make our club what it is.

The club only exists through the generosity of many who give up their time to volunteer and give back to the club that gives to them.

We are fortunate to have so many members, past and present, who provide donations, in-kind and monetary, to ensure our club remains robust, relevant, and innovative.

Thank you for being a part of the OHA Hockey Club family and community and participating in what is arguably the best sport in Australia!

